

Equality and Div <u>ers</u> Information 2023-Π H

Published March 2025

Contents

Foreword	5
Introduction	6
2023 - 2024 Reflections on Past Activities and Future Actions	7
"Being LGBTQ+ in Cambridge: A review of the experiences and support of staff at the University of Cambridge"	7
Institutional Athena Swan Silver Renewal	7
Mental Health and Wellbeing	8
ED&I initiatives across the University	8
ED&I and Culture Conference at the School of Clinical Medicine	8
School of Biological Sciences obtains Athena SWAN Bronze Award	9
Change Makers Action Group at the University of Cambridge Museums	9
Staff networks	9
Disabled Staff Network (DSN)	9
LGBTQ+ Staff Network	10
Women's Staff Network (WSN)	10
Race Equality Network (REN)	11
Supporting Parents And Carers @Cambridge (SPACE)	11
Student section	12
Increasing capacity in our Harassment and Violence Support Service	12
Widening Participation Programmes Review	12
Postgraduate Widening Participation	12
Strategic Review for Disabled Students	12
Gender Awarding Gaps	13
Looking Ahead	14
Ensuring Inclusive and Equitable Practices	14
Strengthening our commitment to disability inclusion	14
Closing the Gender Pay Gap	14
Improving our data quality to better meet our legislative obligations	14
Empowering Staff Networks for ED&I Excellence	15
Race Equality Charter Bronze Renewal	15
Being LGBTQ+ in Cambridge	15
Creating change agents to embed ED&I across the University	16
Staff Data Overview	17
Diversity of Leadership	18
Diversity Profile of Staff	19
Gender	19

Ethnicity	
Disability	29
Sexual Orientation	31
Gender Identity	33
Religion or Belief	34
Staff Recruitment	36
Recruitment by Gender	36
Recruitment by Ethnicity	39
Academic Promotion	43
Gender and Ethnicity Pay Gaps	49
Equal Pay Reporting	55
Student Data Overview	56
Diversity Profile of Students	56
Gender	56
Ethnicity	57
Disability	58
Diversity profile admissions	58
Undergraduate admissions	58
Undergraduate admissions gender	59
Undergraduate admissions known ethnicity (home students)	60
Undergraduate admissions declared disability	61
Postgraduate admissions	62
Postgraduate admissions gender	62
Postgraduate admissions known ethnicity (home students)	63
Postgraduate admissions declared disability	64
Undergraduate degree attainment	65
Undergraduate degree attainment by gender	65
Undergraduate degree attainment by ethnicity	65
Undergraduate degree attainment by disability	65
Staff – Definition and Notes	67
Disability (staff)	67
Ethnicity (staff)	67
Recruitment data	68
Promotions data	68
Benchmarking	69
Data quality	69
Student – Definition and Notes	70

Annex A – Equal Pay Review	71
Background	71
What is an Equal Pay Review?	71
How was the Equal Pay Review 2024 conducted?	71
Main Report	73
Gender pay gap by year	73
Employee Gender Profile	
By staff category (Appendices A2 - A5)	
Average Pay (Appendices A1 - B5)	
Gender pay analysis by grade	
Gender pay analysis by staff category	
Additional Payments (Appendices C1 - D2)	
Additional non-pensionable payments (Appendix C1)	
Additional pensionable payments (Appendix C2 and C3)	
Market-related payments (Appendix C4)	
Contribution payments (Appendices D1 and D2)	
New Employees (Appendices E1 - E3)	
Part-time employees	91
Gender pay gap analysis by School	
Key Performance Indicators	
Actions Arising from the 2023 Equal Pay Review and Progress	
Appendix EPR	
Appendices A1 to F are provided in the remainder of this document	
Appendix F: Methodology	117
Annex B – Staff Statistical information	

Foreword

At the University of Cambridge, we recognise that our strength lies in our people and the diversity of perspectives they bring with them. This diversity is essential for fostering innovation and keeping our University at the forefront of academic and research excellence.

Over the past year, the political climate has posed significant challenges for Equality, Diversity, and in particular, Inclusion (ED&I). International conflicts, which have caused immense suffering, engendered concerns about inclusivity as well as freedom of speech. Similarly, domestic riots impacted our University staff and student community, creating a challenging environment for many. Throughout these unprecedented times, the University continued to support its staff and student communities, emphasising that we will remain one community, and resist every attempt to polarise us among racial or religious lines.

In 2023-2024 we made great efforts to continue promoting inclusion. We have been deeply engaged in the rigorous process of developing and submitting our institutional Athena SWAN Silver renewal application. We have also focused on understanding the experiences of marginalised groups, upskilling staff in key areas such as neurodiversity, addressing male-related mental health with a specific focus on Black men where access to support services is underrepresented. Better understanding the lived experiences of our staff and students will enable us to determine what we can do to ensure everyone feels included and valued as part of our University community.

According to the data we collected, our workforce has become increasingly diverse with ratios across all protected characteristics showing improvement. Representation of women and ethnic minority employees within the professoriate remains an area for improvement, but there have been steady year-on-year increases, showing good progress. We are mindful that our gender pay gap has remained at the previous year's level. Therefore, to further understand the cause-and-effect relationship and the key drivers behind the pay disparities, we have embarked on a journey to close the gender pay gap under the 'HeforShe' initiative.

As we move forward, we remain committed to fostering an inclusive environment where all individuals can thrive. Together, we will continue to champion equality, diversity, and inclusion, ensuring that every member of our community feels supported and valued.

Professor Kamal Munir, Pro-Vice-Chancellor for University Community and Engagement, and Chair of the Equality, Diversity & Inclusion Committee.

Introduction

The Equality, Diversity & Inclusion Information Report 2023-24 provides an overview of equality information on our staff and student communities, including the gender and ethnicity pay gap data. Under the Equality Act 2010 Public Sector Equality Duty (PSED), we are required to monitor and publish our equalities information annually. This includes our workforce profile, areas of disparity and our plans to address them.

The data in this report informs the University's efforts to ensure an inclusive environment for work and study and measures the impact of our equality and inclusion initiatives. It highlights progress and achievements over the past year, outlines the challenges we face in creating a more inclusive and equitable workplace and identifies areas that require further work.

This report uses the term 'BAME' to categorise staff who identify as Black, Asian or of other minority ethnic backgrounds. This aligns with HESA classifications and terminology to enable comparisons with national data sets, yet the University acknowledges the limitations and the contested nature of these terms in relation to the self-definitions of people from racially minoritised backgrounds. It is our aim to tackle all forms of inequality, including racism, and foster inclusion.

This Report has been prepared for publication by the ED&I Section, which is part of the University's Human Resources Division, and is governed by the University's ED&I Committee.

2023 - 2024 Reflections on Past Activities and Future Actions

The University's commitment to Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (ED&I) is evident through central initiatives such as the <u>Athena Swan</u> and <u>REC</u> awards, along with their related action plans, the <u>Career Support Fund</u>, and the <u>University Diversity Fund</u>. Throughout 2023-2024, numerous central and local-level ED&I activities have showcased this overarching dedication, providing a glimpse into the varied efforts across the University. Some of these efforts are highlighted in the reflections below.

"Being LGBTQ+ in Cambridge: A review of the experiences and support of staff at the University of Cambridge"

Last year, we conducted a review of the lived experiences of our collegiate University LGBTQ+ community to better understand their needs and the support required to ensure LGBTQ+ inclusion. The review - which was unprecedented in its scope - encompassed a survey, focus groups and one-on-one interviews led by an independent consultant. The comprehensive data collected led to the development of a high-level LGBTQ+ action plan, which was approved by the University Council in July 2024. Further work will be undertaken in collaboration with key stakeholders to define detailed deliverables and measures, which will result in a 5-year action plan (see the "Looking Ahead" section below).

One of the key aspects identified during the review was the need for increased visibility. In response, we had our first ever float at London Pride in June this year, making us the only Russell group University to participate from outside London.

A survey of Pride participants highlighted the following:

- 81% of respondents described their experience as "very positive"
- 100% of respondents said that having a float impacted positively on their experience of Pride
- 85% said they were able to meet with and establish connections with new colleagues
- 86% said that they felt that as a result of its presence at Pride, the University of Cambridge was striving to be more inclusive
- 95% said that the University of Cambridge should have a presence at Pride in the future

Institutional Athena Swan Silver Renewal

Athena SWAN is a crucial framework dedicated to advancing gender equity and fostering an inclusive environment within higher education and research institutions. Its purpose is not just to recognise and address gender disparities but to actively drive cultural and systemic change that benefits everyone. This year, our University has been deeply engaged in the rigorous

process of developing and submitting our application for a Silver renewal. This effort represents the culmination of months of hard work, collaboration, and commitment from our entire community. Faculty, staff, and students have come together, pooling their expertise and insights to craft a robust action plan that we will implement over the next five years. This plan is not just a submission; it's a roadmap to ensuring that gender equity is woven into the fabric of our institution. Securing the Silver renewal will be a significant milestone, reinforcing our dedication to making our University a place where everyone can thrive.

Mental Health and Wellbeing

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering an inclusive and supportive workplace, the Staff Wellbeing and ED&I team hosted an interactive webinar titled "Let's Talk About Menopause" in collaboration with Henpicked. Held on July 4th, the session saw an impressive turnout of 150 staff members and focused on increasing awareness and understanding of menopause. The training objectives covered key topics such as what menopause is, how to recognise its symptoms, and options for managing both symptoms and long-term health. Additionally, it highlighted the support available both within the workplace and externally. The session also emphasised the important role that partners, teams, and family members can play in supporting someone experiencing menopause. Attendees shared highly positive feedback, for example, "It's good to know the University is taking Menopause seriously" and "I feel more positive about menopause and know where to go for information". They also mentioned that the session was informative, engaging, and valuable for creating a more empathetic and supportive environment for all staff.

In October 2023, The University Counselling Service (UCS) and Corpus Christi College joined forces to host 'Black Men on the Couch' at Cambridge. The event aimed to combat mental health stigma and encourage everyone, particularly men who identify as Black, to openly discuss their mental and emotional health. The event featured Lord Simon Woolley, George the Poet and Professor Jason Arday in conversation with counsellor, Rotimi Akinsete. Discussions revolved around the challenges of maintaining good mental health and the potential barriers to seeking support for mental health issues. Over a hundred people were present on the night and the event has received over 6,000 views on YouTube to date.

ED&I initiatives across the University

ED&I and Culture Conference at the School of Clinical Medicine

In December 2023, the School of Clinical Medicine hosted their first ED&I and Culture conference. This day-long event provided a platform for participants from across the school and the wider University to share best practices and engage in panel discussions and presentations on various ED&I and Culture topics. The opening statement provided by Lord Simon Woolley set the scene for a productive and thought-provoking day. With nearly 200 attendees, both online and in person, the event was an amazing success and has set a high standard for future events of its kind.

School of Biological Sciences obtains Athena SWAN Bronze Award

Following the achievement of an Athena SWAN Bronze Award in December 2023, the School of Biological Sciences has been developing its strategic ED&I infrastructure to effectively implement the action plan and advance ED&I priorities identified through the self-assessment process. Expanding and diversifying the School's ED&I Champions Network and launching a Culture and Inclusion Steering Committee are foundational elements of improving inclusive practice going forward. Supporting alignment with University ED&I priorities, School ED&I personnel are actively engaged in University-wide initiatives relating to ED&I Charters, workplace adjustments, unpaid carers, and co-leading on the development of an ED&I Community of Practice.

Change Makers Action Group at the University of Cambridge Museums

The Change Makers Action Group champions equality, diversity, representation, and inclusion across the University of Cambridge Museums (UCM) workforce and advocates for an antiracist and socially just work culture. The group consists of representatives from each Museum, the Botanic Garden and the central UCM Team. Throughout the year, the group arranges talks and events, as well promoting others from across the University, Cambridge and other museums and galleries around the country.

Kettle's Yard has collaborated with Communities Inc to provide their 'Stand By Me' active bystander training for staff. The first training session took place at the beginning of September 2024, with almost half of the department attending. The intention is to run further sessions in 2025, aiming to offer opportunities for all staff to take part.

Staff networks

The University acknowledges the significant role of staff networks in advancing the equality, diversity and inclusion agenda. Currently, there are five diversity networks: Race Equality Network (REN), LGBTQ+ network, space (Supporting Parents And Carers @Cambridge), Disabled Staff Network and Women's Staff Network (WSN). In the following paragraph these networks share some highlights of their activities over the past year:

Disabled Staff Network (DSN)

This year, the DSN has continued to build on its initial years and reviewed what our members wanted to see from the network. In addition to being present at the University Welcome events, the DSN has been holding regular online peer-to-peer support sessions. These sessions provide space for both, challenging difficult experiences as a community and celebrating positive experiences of inclusion, accessibility and self-care.

Our executive members are now part of several University committees, including the Access sub-committee, the Reasonable Adjustments Working Group and the Athena Swan Self-Assessment Team. We are currently planning public events for Disability History Month, which will cover topics such as neurodiversity, fatigue and addressing bullying and discrimination.

Given that we are all disabled and/or have chronic health conditions, our network co-chairs have had to manage illness and burnout. To help with this, we now have three co-chairs: Alison Dunning, Alina Wanitzek and we welcome incoming Rosie Hunt. We will continue to find ways to share challenges and joys of being disabled work colleagues.

LGBTQ+ Staff Network



This year, the community has grown from strength to strength, aided by excellent and thought-provoking events and initiatives. With the appointment of Sandi Toksvig as the inaugural Qantabrigian Fellow, we started the year with her engaging talk and a dinner at Robinson College. We also held two panel discussions: for LGBTQ+ history month, we discussed 'Still moving forwards? Taking stock on the journey to LGBTQ+ equality' and for our Pride Month event, we considered 'Pride and Protest'.

For the first time at London Pride, Cambridge University had a float, which really raised the energy of the staff and students along the parade route. Along with our monthly networking meetups, many other individuals and organisations within Cambridge (including Press and Assessment and LGBTQ+@cam) have also organised some outstanding events. These events have really helped to bring people from across the community together. We now have a website to complement our engagement with all members of the University.

Duncan Astle stepped down as chair after four years of exemplary leadership, and we welcomed Samuel McDermott and Natalie Adler as the new chairs.

Women's Staff Network (WSN)

2023-24 has been a year of transition for the WSN, with efforts focused on establishing a new steering group. In June, an event was held to invite staff members who identify as women within the University to step forward for steering group roles and to provide suggestions for events and initiatives.

Race Equality Network (REN)



In the last 12 months, the Race Equality Network has gone through some structural changes on top of our usual activity. This year, we welcomed Network Coordinator Eseosa Akojie, as well as two new Co-Chairs, Manaz Javaid and Jasmine Brady. Paula Rogers-Brown, outgoing Chair, remains as Vice Chair.

The REN's mentoring scheme has been relaunched, and the Network has sustained a presence at the University's Welcome events, broadening awareness of our work.

Following three successful social events over the last year, we look forward to our Winter Social in November, where we will welcome Lord Simon Woolley as our guest speaker.

Supporting Parents And Carers @Cambridge (SPACE)

Over the last 12 months, the Supporting Parents and Carers @Cambridge (SPACE) network has focused primarily on sharing information and resources with staff who are parents or unpaid carers. This included the launch of a new workshop 'Making the Invisible Visible' to build awareness of unpaid carers in the workplace. Initially piloted in the School of Biological Sciences, it was then run as part of the network's activities for Carers Week 2023, with plans to collaborate with other staff diversity networks and communities of practice.

The network has also supported the University's wider strategic initiatives by sharing valuable insights gathered from parents and unpaid carers in the School of Biological Sciences and sector data, and producing evidence informed recommendations, to support the Athena SWAN renewal process. Moreover, the network has been facilitating a collaboration between student carers, SPACE, and Education Services, to enhance identification and support for student carers.

Looking to the future, scoping and restructuring work has been undertaken to support expansion of the committee and revitalise the network, including the creation of new communications channels. This will enable a dedicated focus on the separate experiences and needs of parents and unpaid carers, while facilitating join-up on areas of overlap.

Student section

Preparation for submission and approval of the next Access and Participation plan (approved September 2024) has provided the framework and timetable for significant analysis into the data we hold about our students, review of existing work and identification of prioritise for the upcoming years. The Access and participation plan along with accompanying data analysis can be found here: <u>university_of_cambridge_app_2025_29.pdf</u>.

There is, of course much activity taking place outside of the APP construct. Examples include but are not limited to:

Increasing capacity in our Harassment and Violence Support Service

As of October 2023, the Harassment and Violence Support Service added a Racial and Religious Discrimination Adviser (RRDA) to the team. The RRDA role was created in response to student campaigning and is being funded through the Mental Health Change Programme. The RRDA provides one-to-one emotional and practical support to students subjected to racial and/or religious discrimination. The RRDA is also developing training for student-facing staff on intercultural development and providing reflective practice sessions for student-facing staff on issues relating to racial and religious discrimination.

Widening Participation Programmes Review

A full review of all the current interventions and programmes offered by the Widening Participation team in Student Admissions and Access was conducted to determine if they remain fit for purpose and can demonstrate impact. In particular, this has included a collaboration with colleagues at the University of Oxford to rethink the existing evaluation and evidence of impact of the Target Oxbridge programme, designed to increase the success of Black British applicants to Cambridge and Oxford.

Postgraduate Widening Participation

Significant development in this area includes piloting the use of contextual information for postgraduate admissions decisions (working in collaboration with Oxford), developing a mentoring and support initiative for students from under-represented demographics applying for postgraduate study at Cambridge, and expanding the postgraduate research summer internship programme to open up opportunities for students from under-represented demographics to consider undertaking postgraduate study at Cambridge.

Strategic Review for Disabled Students

A strategic review to consider the University's overall approach to provision for all disabled students (UG, PGT and PGR) is underway and will be concluded by December 2024. The

goal is to develop a more cohesive, sustainable, effective, efficient, future-ready and equitable approach to supporting disabled students across the collegiate University, which maintains our academic standards and is legally compliant. The Review is overseen by a Steering Group with membership from across the collegiate University and the Cambridge Students' Union, with project support from Education Services.

Gender Awarding Gaps

The University is investigating possible causes for the awarding gap in First Class degrees, including variation across subject and time. This is also being examined as part of our current teaching review. Our findings so far suggest that there is no single cause, and while there are examples of progress in some parts of the University, more remains to be done. We will make sure this research is visible and share the lessons we learn. This will contribute to action plans being set up to address the issue.

Looking Ahead

Ensuring Inclusive and Equitable Practices

We will launch a comprehensive review of our Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) process, including evaluating the forms, revising the governance process, and identifying what has worked and what needs improvement. Initial findings suggest a need for local provision to better support Schools and Non-School Institutions (NSIs) in effectively conducting EIAs. There is also a clear need for staff training to enhance their understanding and execution of EIAs. By refining the process and providing targeted support and training, we aim to ensure that EIAs are conducted with the rigor and insight necessary to advance equity and meet our legal obligations.

Strengthening our commitment to disability inclusion

The University is a Level 2 Disability Confident Employer. To further enhance our commitment to Level 2 and work towards achieving Level 3 Leader status, we will undertake a comprehensive Workplace Adjustments Survey in 2025. This survey aims to better understand the needs of our disabled staff community and the resources required to meet our legislative obligations under the Equality Act 2010. This is a critical step in our commitment to disability equality and ensuring accessibility for all members of our University. By identifying the specific adjustments and support that our disabled staff need, we aim to create an inclusive and supportive work environment. The insights gained from this survey will guide us in developing targeted strategies to meet our legal requirements and, more importantly, promote disability equality.

Closing the Gender Pay Gap

Over the last few years, we have made substantial progress towards closing our Gender Pay Gap, reducing it from 19.6% in 2017 to 16.4% in 2024. While this is encouraging, the root causes of the gap remain unclear. To further narrow the gap, the University has embarked on a project as part of the HeForShe initiative, aiming to understand the cause-and-effect relationship driving these disparities. The first phase of this project will result in an institutional action plan being implemented by Schools and Non-School institutions. This focused effort is crucial to achieving true gender pay equity across our University.

Improving our data quality to better meet our legislative obligations

In response to new legislative requirements under Equal Pay, the Ethnicity Pay Gap, and the Disability Pay Gap, it is crucial that we gather accurate data to effectively address these issues. However, we cannot undertake this work without the necessary information. Currently, 87.4% of staff have disclosed their ethnicity, but a significant number have either chosen not to share or have provided no information at all. Similarly, our disability data shows that 6.6%

have shared a disability, while 16.0% either prefer not to say or have not provided any information.

To move forward, we need to encourage staff to share their details, even if it is simply to state a preference not to disclose. Before requesting this information, we must clearly communicate who will have access to personal data and who will not, in keeping with our GDPR requirements. To support this effort, we plan to run a disclosure campaign to reassure staff and emphasise the importance of this data for driving meaningful change. By understanding why some choose not to disclose, we can better target our efforts to understand the reasons behind this decision. This information will play a significant role in meeting our new legislative requirements and in addressing both the ethnicity and disability pay gaps, ultimately working towards closing them.

Empowering Staff Networks for ED&I Excellence

To effectively support our staff networks, it is essential to understand their unique needs and uplift the chairs to excel in their roles. By aligning their work with the central Equality, Diversity, and Inclusion (ED&I) framework, we can foster a cohesive approach that enhances collaboration and impact. This initiative will not only empower the chairs with the tools and resources they need to thrive but also ensure that their efforts are integrated into our broader ED&I strategy. By working together, we can create a more inclusive environment that supports the diverse voices within our University community and drives meaningful change.

Race Equality Charter Bronze Renewal

The University will be renewing its Race Equality Charter (REC) bronze award in 2025. REC is an initiative designed to improve the representation, progression, and success of Black, Asian, and minority ethnic staff and students in higher education institutions. By participating in the REC submission in September 2025, our University aims to assess and address the systemic barriers that hinder racial equality. The charter provides a framework for institutions to develop and implement actionable strategies, fostering an inclusive environment where all individuals can thrive. Through this process, we will gather vital data, engage with our communities, and identify best practices that will not only enhance the experiences of our diverse population but also drive meaningful change in policies and practices. Ultimately, the REC will serve as a catalyst for promoting race equality.

Being LGBTQ+ in Cambridge

The ED&I team has begun a process of stakeholder engagement in order to prioritise initiatives, identify resource requirements and assign action owners for a five-year LGBTQ+ inclusion strategy, with implementation expected to commence in October 2025. Actions are likely to be developed at both an institutional and local level and may address key themes of inclusion, policies, intersectionality, training and leadership.

Creating change agents to embed ED&I across the University

The ED&I Intersectional Delivery Group (EDIIDG) is set to be established with the purpose of bringing together key ED&I practitioners and other stakeholders who have a vested interest in promoting equality, diversity, and inclusion across the University. This group will focus on actively supporting the delivery of various ED&I action plans linked to the University's broader ED&I agenda, addressing a notable gap in existing initiatives that often lack a dedicated focus on implementation. By forming task-and-finish groups, the EDIIDG will work to identify and tackle disparities, including those highlighted in the ED&I Information Report, create proposals for impactful initiatives, and support the execution of these plans across the institution. This group will collaborate closely with the ED&I Community of Practice, which will provide valuable insights to enhance our strategies. Ultimately, the EDIIDG will focus on prioritising tangible outcomes and sustained progress in our ED&I efforts.

Staff Data Overview

This section presents University of Cambridge staff equality and diversity information for the academic year 2023-24, excluding Colleges, which are separate entities. Please refer to the staff definitions and notes section for a detailed explanation of the data provided¹.

On 31st March 2024, the University had 14,037 employees in four University staff groups (**Table 1**). Please note Assistant and Academic-Related staff are combined in the following pages of this report into Professional Services Staff (PSS).

Staff Group	Number of employees (headcount)	Percentage of employees
Academic	2,149	15.3%
Academic-Related	3,243	23.1%
Assistant	4,596	32.7%
Researchers	4,050	28.9%
Total	14,037	100.0%

Table 1: Headcount by staff group

Key figures

As of 31st March 2024, of all employees at University of Cambridge:

- 54.6% were women.
- 17.5% declared to be of an ethnic minority.
- 6.6% disclosed having a disability.
- 6.6% declared their sexual orientation to be LGB+.

¹ This ED&I Information Report is derived from the Cambridge Human Resources Information System (CHRIS) as of 31 March 2024 census date, with the exception of the recruitment data which covers the period 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024.

Diversity of Leadership

The main decision-making bodies at the University of Cambridge are the University Council, the General Board of Faculties and the Councils of the Schools. These committees consist of appointed, elected, and ex-officio members, with many individuals serving on multiple committees. Table 2 displays the ratios for female and BAME² (*where ethnicity is known*) staff on the main committees.

The proportion of women across committees has been improving over the past three years, with the most significant increase at the Council of the School of Arts and Humanities. In 2022, women only represented a quarter (25.0%) of members on this council, and the ratio has surged to over a half (57.1%) in 2024. However, female representation on some decision-making bodies, particularly in STEM areas, remains low. These disparities reflect broader social trends related to gender and career paths.

The University currently does not collect ethnicity data on external or student committee members. This results in a high percentage of undisclosed ethnicity, particularly on the University Council, where no data is held for 62.1% of members. For other committees, 'unknown' ethnicity ranges from 8.7% to 36.4%. Consequently, interpreting the 'percentage of BAME' figures require caution. Notably, the Council of the School of Technology has the highest proportion of ethnic minority members in 2024 (17.6%).

Committee	Percentage of Female	Percentage of BAME
University Council	48.3%	9.1%
General Board of the Faculties	47.1%	16.7%
Council of the School of Arts and Humanities	57.1%	8.3%
Council of the School of the Biological Sciences	47.8%	9.5%
Council of the School of Clinical Medicine	27.3%	9.5%
Council of the School of the Humanities and Social Sciences	50.0%	15.4%
Council of the School of the Physical Sciences	31.3%	8.3%
Council of the School of Technology	23.8%	17.6%

Table 2: Proportion of female and BAME of the University's main committees

² This report uses the term 'BAME' to categorise staff who identify as Black, Asian or of other minority ethnic backgrounds. This aligns with HESA classifications and terminology to enable comparisons with national data sets, yet the University is aware of the limitations and the contested nature of these terms in relation to the self-definitions of people from racially minoritised backgrounds. It is our aim to tackle all forms of inequality including racism and foster inclusion.

Diversity Profile of Staff

Gender

The proportion of women³ employees at the University of Cambridge has risen annually over the past few years (see figure 1), surpassing the Russell group average⁴ in 2023. As of March 2024, women make up 54.6% of the total staff.



Figure 1: Proportion of female staff 2020-2024 with benchmarks

Across the three main staff groups (Academic, Researcher and Professional Services), the ratio of women to men varies greatly (see figure 2). In 2024, nearly two-thirds (63.2%) of Professional Services staff are women, while only slightly more than a third (36.9%) of Academics are female. However, there have been slight increases in the proportion of women Academics and Researchers over the past three years. During the same period, the ratio of female Professional Services employees has remained consistent.

³ This report uses 'women'/men' or 'female'/male' when analysing gender data. We recognise that there are limitations using binary sex only and acknowledge that there is further work required around gathering gender identity data.

⁴ At the time this report was produced the Sector/ Russell Group data for 2024 had not been released.



Figure 2: Proportion of female staff 2020-2024 for each main staff group

Analysing the distribution of Academic employees by gender across the University's grading structure reveals that most Academic roles are concentrated in grade 12, with 690 positions in 2024. However, only 27.4% of these roles are held by women. Despite an increase in the proportion of women in higher grades (10-12) compared to previous year, female Academics remain predominantly in lower-graded roles. Increasing the proportion of female Academics at grade 12 is a key priority for the Athena Swan action plan 2024-2029, with a target of 35% by 2029.

Figure 3: Proportion of female academic staff by grade 2023-2024



Similarly to the distribution of Academic employees by gender across the University's grading structure, female Research staff is concentrated in the lower grades, with only 22.2% of Researchers at grade 12 being women. However, compared to Academics, Researchers in general are concentrated in lower grades with the majority (2,195) of staff being in grade 7. As with Academics the proportion of women in higher grades (11-12) has increased compared to previous year. The University is currently developing a new career pathway for Research staff to support promotions to higher graded Research posts.



Figure 4: Proportion of female research staff by grade 2022-2023

Unlike in Academic and Research staff roles, women comprise over half of the employees across almost all grades of Professional Services roles. The exception being grade 12, where slightly less than half (42.7%) of the staff are female.

Figure 5: Proportion of female Professional Services staff by grade 2022-2023



Despite a rise in the number of women Professors by 40 since 2022, the University of Cambridge still falls short of both the Russell Group (29.3%) and the sector gender benchmark for Professors (30.8%)⁵. Achieving a more balanced professoriate is one of the key challenges of the University of Cambridge and is listed as a key target in our Athena Swan action plan.

Table 3:	Professors by gender 2022-2024 with benchmarks
----------	--

Professors by gender	2022	2023	2024
Female Professors	163	181	203
Male Professors	534	547	556
All Professors	697	728	759
% Female Professors Cambridge	23.4%	24.9%	26.7%
Russell Group Benchmark	28.3%	29.3%	*6

⁵ Benchmarks include binary sex data only, since the University only records data based on binary sex.

⁶ At the time this report was produced the Sector/ Russell Group data for 2024 had not been released.

Ethnicity

The workforce at the University of Cambridge has become increasingly ethnically diverse, with year-on-year increments around 1 percentage point (p.p.) since 2021. As of March 2024, BAME (Black, Asian, and Minority Ethnic)⁷ employees represent 17.5% of the total staff employed. This is slightly below the Russell Group average (17.6% in 2023) and signifies a consistent improvement (see figure 6).



Figure 6: Proportion of BAME staff 2020-2024 with benchmarks

Among all staff who identify as BAME, the largest group is of Asian origin, comprising 11.8% of the workforce (67.4% of BAME employees). The second major category within BAME staff is of Mixed Heritage, making up 3.1%, followed by employees who declare being of Black ethnicity (1.4%). There has been a slight improvement in the ethnicity disclosure rate, in 2024 only 12.6% of employees' ethnicity was unknown or not declared compared to 13.0% in 2023. The figures stated include both UK and non-UK national staff.

⁷ This report uses the term 'BAME' to categorise staff who identify as Black, Asian or of other minority ethnic backgrounds. This aligns with HESA classifications and terminology to enable comparisons with national data sets, yet the University is aware of the limitations and the contested nature of these terms in relation to the self-definitions of people from racially minoritised backgrounds. It is our aim to tackle all forms of inequality including racism and foster inclusion.





The proportion of BAME staff varies by staff group (Academic, Researcher and Professional Services), with researchers having the highest ratio of BAME staff (29.7% in 2024) and professional services the lowest (12.2% in 2024). Across all three main staff categories the ratio of ethnic minority employees has been increasing over the past three years, with the highest increment of 4 percentage points (p.p.) for researchers. Disaggregating the broad BAME classification, again the highest proportion of employees in each staff group identify as 'Asian' (Academic 8.6%, PSS 7.2%, Researcher 22.6%) and there is only a small number of 'Black' employees across all categories (Academic 0.7%, PSS 1.6%, Researcher 1.4%).



Figure 8: Proportion of BAME staff 2020-2024 for each main staff group

In 2023, the ratio of ethnic minority professional services employees with a UK nationality (54.8%) was still marginally higher than that of non-UK nationals (45.2%). However, by 2024, BAME employees across all staff categories predominantly stem from non-UK backgrounds.



Figure 9: Split of BAME staff by nationality for each main staff group 2023-2024

The following graphs illustrate the representation of BAME employees in relation to staff who disclosed their ethnicity across all grades.

Compared to 2023, the proportion of BAME academics has improved across all grades, except for grade 8. In spite of the overall improvements, BAME academics are still predominantly in lower-graded roles, with the highest ratio (27.6%) at grade 7.

Figure 10: Proportion of ethnic minority academic staff by grade 2023-2024



Albeit researchers having the highest representation of BAME employees among all staff categories, disparities in the grade distribution between White and ethnic minority staff seem to persist. In 2024, the proportion of BAME senior staff (Grade 11 and 12) has marginally reduced compared to 2023. The University is currently developing a new career pathway for Research staff to support promotions to higher graded Research posts.



Figure 11: Proportion of ethnic minority research staff by grade 2023-2024

Analysing the distribution of professional services employees by ethnicity across the University's grading structure reveals that - like academic and research staff - the proportion of ethnic minorities is slightly higher in lower grades compared to more senior grades (10-12). At the senior professional services level, there have been some positive developments with the ratio at grade 11 increasing to 7.7% in 2024, but there has also been a slight reduction in the proportion of BAME staff at grade 12. Increasing the proportion of BAME senior staff across all staff groups will be addressed in the upcoming 2025-2030 Race Equality Charter action plan.



Figure 12: Proportion of ethnic minority PSS staff by grade 2023-2024

Over the past three years the number and proportion of BAME Professors has been steadily increasing from 9.8% in 2022 to 11.3% in 2024, aligning with the Russell Group average. When disaggregating the BAME category - like with the overall proportions - the majority of Professors identify as of Asian origin (6.3%), while the smallest number of Professors is of Black ethnicity (0.3%). The University's upcoming 2025-2030 Race Equality Charter action plan will include initiatives aimed at improving the proportion of ethnic minority Professors, particularly among those who identify as Black, Mixed Heritage, or from another ethnic group.

Table 4: Ethnicity breakdown of Professors 2022-2024 with benchmarks

Professors by ethnicity	2022	2023	2024
BAME Professors	56	65	72
Ethnicity Not Disclosed	125	133	123
All Professors	697	728	759
% BAME Professors (of disclosed ethnicity)	9.8%	10.9%	11.3%
Russell Group Benchmark (of disclosed ethnicity)	10.5%	10.9%	*8
Professors by ethnic group (of total)	2022	2023	2024
Asian	4.4%	5.6%	6.3%
Black	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%
Mixed	1.3%	1.4%	1.4%
Other	1.9%	1.6%	1.4%
White	74.0%	72.8%	74.3%
Unknown	17.9%	18.3%	16.2%

⁸ At the time this report was produced the Sector/ Russell Group data for 2024 had not been released. The Russell Group Benchmark figure in Table 4 has been derived as % of disclosed Ethnicity. In the 2022-23 this figure was calculated as % of all professors.

Disability

Since 2021, the number and proportion of employees who have disclosed a disability on their staff records has consistently increased and reached 931 in 2024 (6.6%). Despite the upward trend, the proportion of staff declaring a disability across the higher education sector remains higher. One factor contributing to the lower ratio is the high proportion of 'unknown/prefer not to say', which only decreased marginally compared to previous year (16.4% in 2023). Holding more complete data will enable the University to effectively tackle discrimination and equalise opportunities. Therefore, a workplace adjustment survey will be launched in 2025 to gather more insights into lived experience of disabled employees.



Figure 13: Disability disclosure 2020-2024 with benchmark

Figure 14: Disability disclosure 2024



The most frequently reported disability type continues to be a specific learning disability (25.7%), followed by mental health conditions (22.4%) and long-standing illnesses/ health conditions (20.0%).



Figure 15: Breakdown of disability types 2024

Sexual Orientation

In 2024, 930 (810 in 2023) employees at the University of Cambridge disclosed their sexual orientation to be LGB+. Over the past four years the proportion of staff declaring that they are LGB+ has steadily increased year-on-year and reached 6.6% in 2024 (see figure 16). HESA data on sexual orientation is incomplete as it is not compulsory for all institutions to return this information; of universities who reported figures for this protected characteristic in 2023 on average 6.1% of employees identify as LGB+.



Figure 16: Proportion of LGB+ staff 2020-2024

Whilst the proportion of employees who disclose to be LGB+ has been increasing, there is more work to be done to improve the current rate of disclosure.

Among staff who share they are LGB+, half declare to be bisexual (3.3% of 6.6% in 2024), slightly more than a third disclose to be gay or lesbian (2.4.% of 6.6% in 2024) and around 1 in 7 stated 'other sexual orientation' (0.9% of 6.6% in 2024) (see figure 17).



Figure 17: Breakdown of sexual orientation 2024

Gender Identity

In 2024, 123 staff (0.9%) self-identified as a different gender identity to the one assigned at birth.



Figure 18: Gender identity status

Religion or Belief

In 2024 there have not been any major changes in the proportion of employees declaring a religious belief (28.1%) and those with no religion (40.1%) compared to 2023 (27.8% and 39.3% respectively). Simultaneously, the ratio of staff who 'prefer not to say' or have not provided any data decreased marginally (from 32.9% in 2023 to 31.9% in 2024).



Figure 19: Breakdown of religion and belief 2024

Almost three quarter (73.8% in 2024) of employees who have provided information regarding their religion or beliefs (excluding 'prefer not to say') declare to be Christian.



Figure 20: Breakdown of employees who share a religion and belief 2024

Staff Recruitment

Between 1st April 2023 and 31st March 2024, the University of Cambridge extended 4,027 offers of employment to candidates from a pool of 78,738 applicants. Despite a slight decrease in the number of available positions compared to the previous year's period (4,304 April 2022 - March 2023), applications have increased significantly (61,436 April 2022 - March 2023). Over half of the roles offered were in Professional Services, followed by 37.7% in Research positions, and only 3.4% of the job openings were Academic posts.

Recruitment by Gender

Across all staff groups, the University received more applications from women (41,852) than from men (34,699). However, when broken down by staff groups, applications for Academic and Research positions were still predominately from men, while most Professional Services applicants were female. Nevertheless, the proportion of women applying to Academic and Research roles has been consistently increasing and reached 34.4% and 47.9% respectively in the observed period. The University's new 2024-2029 Athena Swan action plan aims to build on these positive trends across all staff categories.



Figure 21: Recruitment all staff by gender


Figure 22: Applications by gender and staff category 2023-2024

The data also indicates that women are more likely to be shortlisted than men across all staff categories (refer to tables 5-7, % of Applicants Shortlisted by gender). Additionally, women Researchers are as likely to succeed with their application as their male counterparts and have higher success rates when applying for Academic and Professional Services roles (refer to tables 5-7, % of Applicants Offered by gender).

Table 5: Applications by gender for academic positions 2024

Gender	# Applicants	% All ⊥	# Shortlisted		% of Applicants Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered	% All ⊥	% of Shortlisted Offered \rightarrow	% of Applicants Offered \rightarrow
Women	1,679	34.4%	358	39.2%	21.3%	49	35.8%	13.7%	2.9%
Men	2,936	60.2%	504	55.1%	17.2%	75	54.7%	14.9%	2.6%
Other/ Prefer									
not to say	259	5.3%	52	5.7%	20.1%	13	9.5%	25.0%	5.0%
Total	4,874	100.0%	914	100.0%	18.8%	137	100.0%	15.0%	2.8%

Table 6: Applications by gender for research positions 2024

Gender	# Applicants	% All ⊥	# Shortlisted		% of Applicants Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered	% All ⊺	% of Shortlisted Offered →	% of Applicants Offered \rightarrow
Women	15,783	47.9%	2,581	49.6%		708	46.6%	27.4%	
Men	16,438	49.9%	í de la companya de la	47.3%		736	48.4%	29.9%	4.5%
Other/ Prefer									
not to say	703	2.1%	160	3.1%	22.8%	76	5.0%	47.5%	10.8%
Total	32,924	100.0%	5,205	100.0%	15.8%	1,520	100.0%	29.2%	4.6%

 Table 7:
 Applications by gender for professional services positions 2024

Gender	# Applicants	% All ⊥	# Shortlisted		% of Applicants Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered		% of Shortlisted Offered \rightarrow	% of Applicants Offered \rightarrow
Women	24,390	59.6%	7,048	60.8%		1,444	60.9%	20.5%	5.9%
Men	15,325	37.4%	4,118	35.5%	26.9%	743	31.4%	18.0%	4.8%
Other/ Prefer									
not to say	1,225	3.0%	426	3.7%	34.8%	183	7.7%	43.0%	14.9%
Total	40,940	100.0%	11,592	100.0%	28.3%	2,370	100.0%	20.4%	5.8%

Recruitment by Ethnicity

During the observed period (April 2023 – March 2024) the 'BAME' proportion of all applicants went up by 4 p.p. to 54.4% (50.4% April 2022 – March 2023). Most ethnic minority candidates indicated to be of Asian origin (38.8%), nearly matching the ratio of White applicants (40.0%).



Figure 23: Recruitment all staff by ethnicity 2024

However, the proportion of ethnic minority applicants differs by staff group. Whilst over twothirds of applications for Research roles were sent by BAME candidates, for Academic and Professional Services positions the proportion is still slightly below par (45.1% and 44.3% respectively). Notably, the proportion of ethnic minority applicants for Professional Services roles rose by 6.8 p.p. compared to previous year's period (see figure 24).



Figure 24: Applications by ethnicity and staff category 2023-2024

BAME candidates continue to be less likely shortlisted and made offers across all staff categories (see tables 8-10). The widest gap exists for Professional Services roles, where only 19.8% of BAME applications were shortlisted in comparison to 35.2% of White candidates. Of all ethnic minority candidates interviewed, 15.7% were successful compared to 25.2% of all White applicants. The University's upcoming 2025-2030 Race Equality Charter action plan will aim to address these disparities in the recruitment of BAME staff across all staff categories.

Ethnicity	# Applicants	% All ↓	# Shortlisted	% All ↓	% of Applicants Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered		% of Shortlisted Offered \rightarrow	% of Applicants Offered \rightarrow
White	2,242	46.0%	455	49.8%	20.3%	67	49%	14.7%	3.0%
BAME ⁹	2,196	45.1%	365	39.9%	16.6%	28	20%	7.7%	1.3%
\rightarrow Asian	1,349	27.7%	248	27.1%	18.4%	20	15%	8.1%	1.5%
Prefer not to									
say	436	8.9%	94	10.3%	21.6%	42	31%	44.7%	9.6%
Total	4,874	100.0%	914	100.0%	19.8%	137	100.0%	16.2%	3.2%

Table 8: Applications by ethnicity for academic positions 2024

Table 9: Applications by ethnicity for research positions 2024

					% of Applicants			% of Shortlisted	% of Applicants
Ethnicity	# Applicants	% All ↓	# Shortlisted	% All ↓	Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered	% All ↓	$\mathbf{Offered} ightarrow \mathbf{Offered}$	$\mathbf{Offered} \rightarrow$
White	8,758	26.6%	2,163	41.6%	24.7%	796	52%	36.8%	9.1%
BAME	22,483	68.3%	2,732	52.5%	12.2%	586	39%	21.4%	2.6%
\rightarrow Asian	17,184	52.2%	2,014	38.7%	11.7%	420	28%	20.9%	2.4%
\rightarrow Black	1,727	5.2%	182	3.5%	10.5%	25	2%	13.7%	1.4%
\rightarrow Mixed	1,606	4.9%	263	5.1%	16.4%	77	5%	29.3%	4.8%
\rightarrow Other	1,966	6.0%	273	5.2%	13.9%	64	4%	23.4%	3.3%
Prefer not to									
say	1,683	5.1%	310	6.0%	18.4%	138	9%	44.5%	8.2%
Total	32,924	100.0%	5,205	100.0%	15.8%	1,520	100.0%	29.2%	4.6%

⁹ The details of Black, Mixed and Other ethnicity have been supressed due to numbers <5.

Ethnicity	# Applicants	% All ⊥	# Shortlisted	% All ⊥	% of Applicants Shortlisted \rightarrow	# Offered	% All ⊥	% of Shortlisted \rightarrow	% of Applicants Offered \rightarrow
White	20,491	50.1%		62.2%	35.2%	1,613	· · ·	22.4%	7.9%
BAME	18,124	44.3%	3,588	31.0%	19.8%	438	18%	12.2%	2.4%
\rightarrow Asian	12,015	29.3%	2,209	19.1%	18.4%	237	10%	10.7%	2.0%
\rightarrow Black	2,816	6.9%	544	4.7%	19.3%	55	2%	10.1%	2.0%
\rightarrow Mixed	1,836	4.5%	508	4.4%	27.7%	93	4%	18.3%	5.1%
\rightarrow Other	1,457	3.6%	327	2.8%	22.4%	53	2%	16.2%	3.6%
Prefer not to	2,325	5.7%	798	6.9%	34.3%	319	13%	40.0%	13.7%
say									
Total	40,940	100.0%	11,592	100.0%	28.3%	2,370	100.0%	20.4%	5.8%

Table 10: Applications by ethnicity for professional services positions 2024

Academic Promotion

From 2021/2022, the previous annual Academic promotion scheme, Senior Academic Promotions (SAP), was replaced with the Academic Career Pathways scheme (ACP) and new Academic titles were adopted which replaced the previous titles used by the University, such as Reader and Senior Lecturer.¹⁰

Professorships (Grade 12)

- In the academic year 2023/2024, 49 (16.4%) out of 299 eligible employees applied for promotion to Grade 12 Professorship.
- Among the eligible employees, 70.2% were male and 29.8% female. From this pool, 19 women and 30 men applied. Although the pool of eligible employees was predominately male, women were proportionately more likely to apply for Grade 12 Professorship if eligible (21.3%). However, men tended to be more successful with their application than women (Figure 25). Supporting Academic promotion for women is a priority in the University's new Athena Swan action plan 2024-2029.
- Over three-quarters (77.3%) of the eligible Academics for Grade 12 Professorship promotion identified as White. Only 12.4% of the eligible employees belonged to an Ethnic Minority and ethnicity information for 10.4% of the employees was not available or shared. Of the 49 applicants, 39 declared to be of White and 6 of Ethnic Minority origin. Although BAME employees were relatively as likely as White employees to apply for promotion, they were proportionately less successful with their applications (Figure 26).
- The number of eligible employees (37 in 2024) for Grade 12 Professorships from Ethnic Minority backgrounds continues to be low. Increasing the proportion of BAME senior Academics and building up the pipeline will be addressed in the upcoming 2025-2030 Race Equality Charter action plan.

¹⁰ The figures displayed refer to the Academic Career Pathways (Research and Teaching) scheme only. The University introduced a second Academic Career Pathway, 'Teaching and Scholarship' in 2022, which is also supported by a promotion scheme (ACP T&S). However, since the number of applicants for the ACP T&S pathway is smaller - many of the figures are <5 - they have been excluded from this section. In this report we have also changed the reporting methodology of the Academic promotion figures compared to previous years. Please refer to the notes on staff data for further details.



Figure 25: Grade 12 Professorial applications by gender 2024





Professorships (Grade 11)

- In the academic year 2023/2024, 58 (26.7%) out of 217 eligible employees applied for promotion to Grade 11 Professorship.
- The proportion of eligible women for promotion to Grade 11 is with 40.1% significantly higher than at Grade 12 (29.6%). From this pool, 16 women and 42 men decided to apply. Despite the higher ratio of eligible female employees for Grade 11 promotion, women were proportionately less likely to apply for Grade 11 Professorship (18.4%). Of the applicants, women tended to be less successful with their application than men (Figure 27).
- Among the eligible employees for Grade 11 Professorship, 71.4% identified as White, 8.8% as BAME and for 19.8% we did not hold ethnicity data, or they preferred not to share. BAME employees were relatively less likely to apply for Grade 11 Professorship promotion then their White counterparts, but all who applied were successful in this promotion exercise (Figure 28).
- The number of eligible employees (19 in 2024) for Grade 11 Professorships from Ethnic Minority backgrounds continues to be low. Increasing the proportion of BAME senior academics and building up the pipeline will be addressed in the upcoming 2025-2030 Race Equality Charter action plan.



Figure 27: Grade 11 Professorial applications by gender 2024

Figure 28: Grade 11 Professorial applications by ethnicity 2024



Associate Professorships (Grade 10)

- In the academic year 2023/2024, 30 (8.8%) out of 340 eligible employees applied for promotion to Grade 10 Associate Professorship.
- The proportion of eligible women for promotion to Grade 10 is 44.4%, similar to the level at Grade 11 (40.1%). From this pool, 17 women and 13 men decided to apply. For Grade 10 Associate Professorship, women were proportionately more likely to apply if eligible (11.3%) and more successful with their application (82.4%) than men (Figure 29).
- Among the eligible employees for Associate Professorship, 63.8% identified as White, 20.3% as BAME and ethnicity information for 15.9% of the employees was not available or shared. Despite the higher number and ratio of eligible ethnic minority employees for Associate Professorship compared to Grade 11 and Grade 12 promotions, only a few of the eligible employees decided to apply. All BAME applicants who applied for an Associate Professorship were successful (Figure 30).



Figure 29: Grade 10 Associate Professorial applications by gender 2024

Figure 30: Grade 10 Professorial applications by ethnicity 2023/2024



Gender and Ethnicity Pay Gaps

The following tables display the Gender Pay Gap for the University of Cambridge, as required by the Equality Act 2010 (Specific Duties and Public Authorities) Regulations 2017, as of 31 March 2024. Gender Pay Gap figures are provided for both the University Group, which encompasses the Academic University and Cambridge University Press & Assessment (CUPA)¹¹, and the Academic University only. In addition, the Ethnicity Pay Gap for the Academic University is also included.

Gender Pay Gap (Group figures)

• In 2024 the University Group's mean gender pay gap has remained steady at 16.4%, however the median gender pay gap increased to 11.0%, up from 8.6% in 2023. Despite this rise, the 2024 University's Group Median is still below the Rusell Group Median of 2023 (2024 results for Russell Group Universities are not yet available) as shown in figure 32.



Figure 31: University group gender pay gap 2017-2024 (median and mean)

¹¹ On 1 August 2021, Cambridge University Press and Cambridge Assessment merged to become Cambridge University Press & Assessment. Note, the data for Cambridge University Press & Assessment included in the University Group figures excludes OCR, the data for which is reported separately by Cambridge University Press & Assessment.

Figure 32 illustrates the development of the University Group's Mean and Median gender pay gap compared to the Russell Group averages¹² from 2017 to 2023. Since 2017, the Russell Group Average Mean Gender Pay Gap has reduced by 5.0 p.p., a relative reduction of 23.3%. Throughout this period, the University Group's Mean Gender Pay Gap consistently remained below the Russell Group Average Mean, closely following the overall trend. Similarly, in the observed period the University Group's Median Gender Pay Gap has remained consistently below the Russell Group Average Median, with the gap extending in recent years. Therefore, while the 2024 increase in the University's Group Median is disappointing and will reduce this gap to the benchmark, it is not expected to exceed it.



Figure 32: Russell Group and University Group gender pay gap 2017-2023

As stated in previous gender pay gap reports, bonus pay gap figures fluctuate year on year, due to the variable nature of these payments. Last year, we reported a significant increase in the number of individuals receiving a bonus, since the Academic University awarded most of its employees a one-off payment of £1,000 (pro-rated for part-time staff), in recognition of additional responsibilities and workloads impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic. Consequently, this year, the number of employees receiving a bonus has dropped significantly but remains comparable to the 2022 figure (3,877 employees received a bonus in 2022).

Other payments that are included in bonus gap calculations include payments made to professional services staff via the contribution reward scheme, recruitment incentive payments, Clinical Excellence Awards (awarded by the NHS), and a small number of bonus payments to those who have transferred to the University's employment under the Transfer of Undertakings (Protection of Employment) (TUPE) process.

¹² The Russell Group data has been downloaded from the Government Gender Pay Gap Reporting website, and the average calculated is based on that data.

Table 11: Mean and median pay and bonus gaps (University Group).

	Median	Mean
Gender Pay Gap	11.0% (8.6%)	16.4% (16.4%)
Bonus Pay Gap	-1.1% (0.0%)	46.6% (24.6%)

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 12: Pay quartile distribution (University Group).

		Pay Quartile	Distribution		
	Wo	omen	N	len	Total
	Number	Proportion	Number	Proportion	numbers
Upper	1,899	42.5%	2,564	57.5%	4,463
	(1,789)	(41.8%)	(2,488)	(58.2%)	(4,277)
Upper	2,480	55.6%	1,983	44.4%	4,463
Middle	(2,293)	(53.6%)	(1,984)	(46.4%)	(4,277)
Lower	2,740	61.4%	1,723	38.6%	4,463
Middle	(2,560)	(59.9%)	(1,717)	(40.1%)	(4,277)
Lower	2,797	62.7%	1,666	37.3%	4,463
	(2,629)	(61.5%)	(1,647)	(38.5%)	(4,276)
All	9,916	55.5%	7,936	44.5%	17,852
Quartiles	(9,271)	(54.2%)	(7,836)	(45.8%)	(17,107)

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 13: Proportion of women and men receiving a bonus (University Group)

Proportion of women and men receiving a bonus							
Wo	men	М	- Total numbers				
Number	Number Proportion		Number Proportion				
2,429 (7,350)	20.5% (76.9%)	1,751 (6,315)	18.3% (79.7%)	4,180 (13,665)			

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Gender Pay Gap (Academic University figures)

- The Academic University's mean Gender Pay Gap has remained steady at 18.1% compared to the previous year. Unfortunately, the median has increased from 10.4% to 13.2%, returning to the level seen in 2019. The rise in the median is partially due to a higher number of women joining the lower and lower middle quartile (+270) and fewer new joiners in the upper middle and upper quartile in 2024 (+206) compared to previous year. On the other hand, the number of men in the lower and lower middle quartile remained almost unchanged compared to 2023 (+1), while the number of men in the middle upper and upper quartile rose (+62). Moreover, the median in 2023 was positively influenced by the one-off payments received by almost every employee of the Academic University in recognition of additional responsibilities and workloads impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic, resulting in a bonus pay gap median of 0.0%. This year, the bonus pay gap median (27.0%) is again at a similar level to previous years (27.2% in 2022).
- The increase in our median is disappointing and we have listed various actions and initiatives in Annex A: 'Actions arising from the 2024 Equal Pay Review and Progress' that will be put in place to support reducing our Gender Pay Gap going forward.



Figure 33: Academic University gender pay gap 2017-2024

Table 14: Mean and median pay and bonus gaps (Academic University)

	Median	Mean
Gender Pay Gap	13.2% (10.4%)	18.1% (18.1%)
Gender Bonus Gap	27.0% (0.0%)	71.4% (34.7%)

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 15: Pay quartile distribution (Academic University)

	Pay Quartile Distribution						
	Proportion of Women	Proportion of Men					
Upper	40.5% (40.0%)	59.5% (60.0%)					
Upper Middle	53.9% (52.0%)	46.1% (48.0%)					
Lower Middle	60.8% (58.6%)	39.2% (41.4%)					
Lower	63.1% (62.2%)	36.9% (37.8%)					
All Quartiles	54.6% (53.2%)	45.4% (46.8%)					

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 16: Proportion of women and men receiving a bonus (Academic University)

Proportion of women and men receiving a bonus					
Proportion of Women	Proportion of Men				
4.7% (74.4%)	4.7% (77.4%)				

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Ethnicity Pay Gap (Academic University figures)

- This marks the sixth year we are reporting the Ethnicity Pay Gap figures for the Academic University. Although there has been a slight increase in the Mean Ethnicity Pay Gap this year, the figure remains low. The Median Ethnicity Pay Gap has slightly decreased compared to 2023. Some year-onyear fluctuations are expected, as the composition of our workforce changes.
- In 2024, both the Median and the Mean for the Ethnicity Bonus Gap have changed significantly in comparison to the previous year, moving in favor of BAME employees. As mentioned in the previous section, bonus pay gaps in 2023 were affected by one-off payments in recognition of additional responsibilities and workloads impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic. While the Ethnicity Bonus Pay Gap favours ethnic minority employees, it is noteworthy that only 3.4% of BAME employees receive a bonus.

Table 17: Mean and median pay gaps by ethnicity (Academic University).

	Median	Mean
Ethnicity Pay Gap	2.5% (2.6%)	5.8% (5.3%)
Ethnicity Bonus Gap	-12.5% (0.0%)	-10.5% (6.8%)

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 18: Pay quartile distribution (Academic University).

	Pay Quartile Distribution	
	Proportion of BAME staff	Proportion of White staff
Upper	14.4% (13.9%)	85.6% (86.1%)
Upper Middle	23.1% (20.3%)	76.9% (79.7%)
Lower Middle	22.0% (22.5%)	78.0% (77.5%)
Lower	19.5% (16.6%)	80.5% (83.4%)
All Quartiles	19.7% (18.3%)	80.3% (81.7%)

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Table 19: Proportion of BAME and White employees receiving a bonus (Academic University).

Proportion of BAME and White employees receiving a bonus		
Proportion of White staff		
6.1% (83.6%)		

2023 figures are shown in brackets.

Equal Pay Reporting

The University of Cambridge is committed to the principles of equal pay for work of equal value, freedom from discrimination, and recognition and reward of the University's staff as its greatest asset. As part of this commitment, the University analyses equal pay data annually. Previously, the Equal Pay Report (EPR) was published biennially; the Human Resources Committee agreed in 2021 to publish the EPR annually with effect from the 2021 Report.

The key findings from the 2024 Report are summarised below. Please see Annex A for the full Equal Pay Review.

Key findings

- Women occupy 55.1% of positions, this proportion has increased year-onyear for over 10 years.
- The gender pay gap excluding additional payments (basic pay) is 15.0% (mean) and including additional payments (total pay) is 16.7% (mean). Both pay gaps have decreased since the review was first published in 2008, the base pay gap by 35.9% and the total pay gap by 30.4%.
- There is significant variation between Schools and Unified Administrative Services for both gender pay gaps. Basic pay gaps range from 3.8% to 20.4%, and total pay gap from 5.9% to 24.3%.
- Men continue to occupy a higher proportion of the positions at the upper end of the pay scale (Grade 9-12), while the ratio of women is higher across lower graded roles. The proportion of men in the top two grades has decreased slightly since the 2023 Report.
- A breakdown of average salary by grade shows smaller gender pay gaps within each grade compared to the overall gender pay gaps. In 2024 base pay gaps range from -0.6% to 2.0% (-1.1% to 3.0% in 2023) and total pay gaps range from -1.4% to 5.7% (-2.8% to 6.6% in 2023). This is due to the higher proportion of men occupying positions at the higher end of the pay scale compared to women, impacting on the overall pay gap figure.
- Men continue to receive a higher proportion of market-related additional payments both in terms of total number and value. However, the gap in the average value of the payments received has reduced notably from £8,239 in 2023 to £3,999 in 2024. This was primarily due to average award values decreasing for men (-7.3%), while simultaneously increasing for women (+16.7%) compared to the 2023 report.

Student Data Overview

The following information is a summary of student figures sourced from holders of student data across the University. Comparative data are sourced from the Higher Education Statistics Agency (HESA,) via the Higher Education Information Database for Institutions (HEIDI).

Diversity Profile of Students

In the 2023-24 academic year there are 22,693¹³ students enrolled at the University, 59.6% of whom are undergraduates, 20.9% taught postgraduates, and 19.6% research postgraduate students. The student body at the University of Cambridge is diverse. Across all subjects and study levels, half (50.3%) of the students are women *(of those whose gender was known),* 4 out of 10 (41.2%) identify as of ethnic minority origin and 18.2% have declared a disability.

Gender



Figure 34: Student numbers by gender and study level 2022-23 and 2023-24

In 2023-24, female students comprised 50.1% of all undergraduate students (UG), 53.1% of all taught postgraduate students (PGT) and 47.7% of all research postgraduate students (PGR). The proportion of women in UG programs remained stable compared to previous year, while the ratios for both PGT and PGR saw a slight increase.

In comparison, the Russell Group average of female students for the different study levels in 2022-23 were: 55.5% of all UG, 60.8% of all PGT and 50.8% of all PGR.

¹³ This number includes students enrolled at the Institute of Continuing Education, but excludes dormant students, aggregate offshore students or writing-up students.

Ethnicity



Figure 35: Student numbers by ethnicity and study level 2022-23 and 2023-24

In the 2023-24 academic year, the University of Cambridge has seen an increase in the proportion of ethnic minority students across all levels of study compared to the previous year. At the undergraduate level, 39.3% of students identify as being of ethnic minority origin. Among postgraduate research students, 42.1% declare themselves to be of ethnic minority origin. Taught postgraduate programs (PGT) have the highest proportion, with 45.7% of students identifying as of ethnic minority origin.

Of students domiciled in the UK, 32.1% of UG students, 28.7% of PGT and 22.8% of PGR declared to be of ethnic minority origin. In comparison, the Russell Group average of UK domiciled ethnic minority students for the different study levels in 2022-23 were: 27.4% for all UG, of all 25.7% PGT and 19.7% of all PGR.

Disability



Figure 36: Student numbers by disability and study level 2022-23 and 2023-24

In 2023-24 the number and proportion of students who declare a disability has increased across all levels of studies compared to the previous academic year. At UG level 19.3% students declared a disability, as did 17.1% of all taught PGT students and 16.0% of all PGR students. In comparison, the Russell Group average of students who declare a disability for the different study levels in 2022-23 were: 18.5% for all UG, of all 10.9% PGT and 15.5% of all PGR.

Diversity profile admissions

Undergraduate admissions

In the 2023-24 admission cycle, the total number of applications for undergraduate study places was 21,445, marking a 4.6% decrease from the previous academic year (22,470 in 2022-23). The total number of offers increased by 7.4%, rising to 4,553 in 2023-24 from 4,238 in 2022-23. The total number of acceptances saw a slight increase of 0.4%, reaching 3,557 compared to 3,544 in the previous year.

Undergraduate admissions gender



Figure 37: Undergraduate admissions by gender 2022-23 and 2023-24

The number of female applicants for UG study places continues to be slightly higher than male applicants, with 50.1% of applicants in 2023-24 identifying as female (down from 50.7% in 2022-23). The proportion of offers made to female students has slightly increased to 51.8% in 2023-24 (up from 50.9% in 2022-23). In 2023-24 the proportion of accepted places by female students has slightly decreased, resulting in an almost equal gender split among accepted students (50.4% female).

Undergraduate admissions known ethnicity (home students)



Figure 38: Undergraduate admissions by ethnicity 2022-23 and 2023-24

The number and proportion of home students from an ethnic minority background applying for UG study at the University of Cambridge has risen marginally compared to the previous academic year. In 2023-24 ethnic minority students comprised 40.4% of home UG applicants, up from 37.3% in 2022-23. The proportion of places offered to ethnic minority students has remained at the same level as previous year at 32.8%. While the actual number of BAME students accepting a place at the University has slightly decreased from 935 to 918, the ratio of accepted ethnic minority students has slightly increased from 33.6% to 34.0%.¹⁴

¹⁴ In the previous year's report, Gypsy or Traveller students were included in the total of 'BAME' students. However, this year they have been reclassified as 'White' as per HESA guidance. Additionally, the proportions in last year's report were based on the total student numbers, including those with 'Unknown' ethnicity, whereas this year proportions are based only on those who declared an ethnicity.

Undergraduate admissions declared disability



Figure 39: Undergraduate admissions by disability 2022-23 and 2023-24

There were 2,906 applicants with a declared disability (13.6%) in 2023-24, marking an increase of 667 compared to previous academic year. 643 of applicants who declared a disability were offered a place in 2023-24 (up from 476 in 2022-23). The proportion of accepted places by students who declared a disability has risen from 10.5% in 2022-23 to 13.2% in 2023-24.

Postgraduate admissions

In the 2023-24 admission cycle, the total number of applications for postgraduate study places rose to 33,536, a 24.3% surge from the 26,984 in the previous academic year. The number of postgraduate offers extended increased by 7.9%, rising to 9,782 in 2023-24 from 9,064 in 2022-23. Acceptances also saw an increase of 5.5%, reaching 5,547 in 2023-24 compared to 5,260 in the previous year.

Postgraduate admissions gender



Figure 40: Postgraduate admissions by gender 2022-23 and 2023-24

While the number and ratio of male postgraduate applications increased to 52.3% in 2023-24 (up from 51.5% in 2022-23), the proportion of offers made to male students is slightly below last academic year (49.6% in 2023-24 compared to 50.0% in 2022-23). In 2023-24 the proportion of accepted places by male students has slightly increased, moving towards a more equal gender split among accepted students (48.4% male).

Postgraduate admissions known ethnicity (home students)¹⁵



Figure 41: Postgraduate admissions by ethnicity 2022-23 and 2023-24

The number and proportion of home students from an ethnic minority background applying for postgraduate study at the University of Cambridge has risen slightly compared to the previous academic year. In 2023-24 ethnic minority students comprised 28.2% of home applicants, up from 27.7% in 2022-23. The proportion of places offered to ethnic minority students has as well increased to 22.8% compared to 20.6% in the previous academic year. The percentage of BAME students accepting a place at the University has increased in line with the offered ratio to 22.5% in 2023-24 (20.5% in 2022-23).

¹⁵ From 2023-24 onwards postgraduate admissions reporting on ethnicity will be published for UK domicile students only, whereas the previous reports included all students.

Postgraduate admissions declared disability



Figure 42: Postgraduate admissions by disability 2022-23 and 2023-24

Although the proportion of applicants who declared a disability was slightly lower in 2023-24 (10.0%), the actual number of applicants with a declared disability increased to 3,198 (up from 2,692 in 2022-23). 1,169 of these applicants were offered a place in 2023-24 (up from 1,097 in 2022-23). The proportion of accepted places by students who declared a disability has slightly risen from 13.4% in 2022-23 to 13.7% in 2023-24.

Undergraduate degree attainment

Undergraduate degree attainment by gender

Table 20: Undergraduate examination results by gender 2023-24 (UK domicile)

	Class I	Class II Division I	Class II Division II and lower
Male	30.0%	52.2%	17.8%
Female	23.0%	60.4%	16.6%

In 2023-24 the percentage of female students achieving first-class examination results was 23.0% compared to 30.0% for male students, resulting in a gender awarding gap of 7.0%. This gender awarding gap for first class examination results has reduced by 1.3 percentage points (p.p.) compared to previous year (8.3% in 2022-2023). Additionally, the gender awarding gap for 'good degrees' was reversed, with 83.4% of female students and 82.2% of male students receiving an examination classification of 2:1 or above.

Undergraduate degree attainment by ethnicity

Table 21: Undergraduate examination results by ethnicity 2023-24 (UK domicile)

	Class I	Class II Division I	Class II Division II and lower
White	29.5%	56.0%	14.5%
BAME	19.4%	57.6%	23.0%

The percentage of White students gaining first-class examination results was 29.5% compared to 19.4% for ethnic minority students, resulting in an ethnicity awarding gap of 10.1%. This ethnicity awarding gap for first-class examination results has widened by 1.5 percentage points compared to previous year (8.6% in 2022-23). The gap for 'good degrees' is slightly narrower with 77.0% of BAME and 85.5% of White students receiving an examination classification of 2:1 or above, resulting in a gap of 8.5%.

It is important to note that the awarding gap varies by ethnic minority, with only 7.1% of Black students receiving a first-class degree in 2023-24.

Undergraduate degree attainment by disability

Table 22:	Undergraduate examination	results by disability	/ 2023-24 (UK domicile)
-----------	---------------------------	-----------------------	-------------------------

	Class I	Class II Division I	Class II Division II and lower
No Disability	27.1%	57.1%	15.8%
Declared	23.3%	55.2%	21.5%
Disability			

The percentage of students with no disability achieving first-class examination results was 27.1% compared with 23.3% for students who had declared a disability, resulting in an awarding gap of 3.8% in 2023-24. This awarding gap for first-class examination results has slightly reduced by 0.2 percentage points compared to previous year (4.0% in 2022-23). The gap for 'good degrees' is wider, with 84.2% of students with no declared disability and 78.5% of students with a declared disability receiving an examination classification of 2:1 or above.

Staff – Definition and Notes

This ED&I Information Report is derived from the HR CHRIS¹⁶ system as on 31 March 2024 census date. Recruitment data was sourced from the University's Web Recruitment system and covers the period 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024.

Any person who holds a University office or post and has a University contract of employment is considered to be an employee (including some TES and playworkers). Employees are categorised as Academic, Professional Support Staff (which comprises Academic-Related and Assistant staff) or Researchers, on the basis of the main duties of their post. Academic roles are further disaggregated into Academic staff types, namely Assistant Professor, Associate Professor, and Professor.

The staff numbers presented are of individual staff members (headcount) rather than full time equivalent (FTE). Full-time staff are defined for the purpose of this Report as being employed at 1 FTE. Part-time staff are defined as being employed at less than 1 FTE.

The majority of posts are assigned to a specific grade within the grading structure 1-12¹⁷. The grades overlap with staff groups so members of different staff groups can be employed on the same grade, but with different core roles and responsibilities. Staff are defined as having either permanent (open-ended) or fixed contracts. Those on fixed contracts are employed for a fixed term period or have an end date on their contract of employment, for a range of reasons including limited funding.

Where staff information categories would include numbers less than five, information has been rounded or excluded.

Due to rounding to one decimal place, some total percentages may not equal 100%. No statistical testing has been conducted.

Disability (staff)

Disability is recorded within the CHRIS system using the HESA staff¹⁸ categories.

Ethnicity (staff)

Ethnicity data has been combined for easier comparison. Staff or applicants who disclosed their ethnicity as the following have been aggregated as Black, Asian, and Minority Ethnic (BAME):

¹⁶ Cambridge Human Resources Information System.

¹⁷ <u>http://www.hr.admin.cam.ac.uk/pay-benefits/salary-scales.</u>

¹⁸ For details on all HESA staff categories go to <u>Definitions: Staff | HESA.</u>

- Arab
- Asian or Asian British Bangladeshi
- Asian or Asian British Indian
- Asian or Asian British Pakistani
- Black or Black British African
- Black or Black British Caribbean
- Chinese
- Mixed Ethnicity
- Other Asian Background
- Other Black Background
- Other Ethnic background

The University records White – British, White – Irish, and White – Other, which for the purposes of this data has been aggregated as White.

Staff and applicant data on nationality have been aggregated into UK and Non-UK.

Recruitment data

Recruitment data covers applications submitted between 1 April 2023 and 31 March 2024.

Promotions data

The methodology for reporting promotions data has been aligned with the annual promotions cycle in the 2023/2024 ED&I report and values are displayed as follows:¹⁹

- The figures displayed refer to the Academic Career Pathways (Research and Teaching) scheme only. The University introduced a second Academic Career Pathway, 'Teaching and Scholarship' in 2022, which is also supported by a promotion scheme (ACP T&S). However, since the number of applicants for the ACP T&S pathway is smaller - many of the figures are <5 - they have been excluded from this.
- Those eligible for Grade 12 Professorships are current Professors (Grade 11)/ Readers.

¹⁹ Previously, eligible values were shown as of 31st March of the reporting year, along with an average number of applied and successful candidates over the past three years.

- Those eligible for Grade 11 Professorships are current Associate Professors (Grade 10)/Senior Lecturers.
- Those eligible for Grade 10 Associate Professorships are current Assistant Professors/ Associate Professors (Grade 9)/Lecturers.
- Eligible values are as of September 2023.
- Application numbers are as of October 2023.
- Successful application numbers are as of effective date 1st October 2024.

Benchmarking

Where useful, sector benchmarking data or from the Russell Group universities has been added. The data has been sourced from HESA via the Higher Education Information Database for Institutions (HEIDI) online tool. The latest available information was for 2022/2023. It should be noted that from 2019/20, HEIs have not been required to report non-academic staff numbers and some HEIs included in the benchmarking figures have only reported academic staff figures.

Data quality

This Report provides a snapshot of key themes, trends and results of the University of Cambridge's equality and diversity journey to date. The information provided in this Report is based on data received from different processes and systems within different parts of our collegiate University. In the absence of a full and thorough data process audit, with sufficient and relevant people and technological resource allocation, the University acknowledges that there is no guarantee of completeness and accuracy.

Student – Definition and Notes

The enclosed student figures are a summary of information sourced from reports and publications produced by the Business Information and Strategic Insights team, Postgraduate Admissions Office, and Cambridge Admissions Office. Further detailed information for all students is available from these offices. The information has been presented in line with the requirements of the Equality Act 2010's public sector equality duty which obliges Higher Education Institutions (HEIs) to publish information about the people affected by its policies and practices, in this case students.

All student figures are the latest available and in most cases are for the academic year 2023-24, unless otherwise specified. Data on gender in the student data section refers to selfreported gender and not legal sex. For full information and definitions on student figures, please refer to the Information Hub <u>https://www.information-hub.admin.cam.ac.uk/</u>. Please note that due to rounding to one decimal place, some total percentages may not equal 100%. No significance testing has been performed.

Annex A – Equal Pay Review

Background

The University of Cambridge is committed to the principles of equal pay for work of equal value, freedom from discrimination and recognition and reward of the University's staff as its greatest asset. As part of this commitment, the University analyses equal pay data annually. Previously, the Equal Pay Report (EPR) has been published biennially; the Human Resources Committee agreed, with effect from 2021 to publish the EPR annually as part of the annual Equality, Diversity & Inclusion Report.

What is an Equal Pay Review?

An equal pay review is a statistical analysis of an organisation's pay and Human Resources data to identify any gender pay differences. It is recommended in the statutory Code of Practice (Equality and Human Rights Commission 2011) as an effective means of ensuring that a pay system delivers equal pay.

How was the Equal Pay Review 2024 conducted?

The review represents data collected as on 31 March 2024 and compares the number of employees by gender and the pay of males and females carrying out work of equal value or work rated as equivalent (grade). Consistent with previous years, this review includes in its analysis all University employees on the single salary spine in all grades (1 to 12), where their salary is determined by the University.

Any difference between the average pay of men and women is referred to as a gender 'pay gap', calculated by dividing the difference between the average pay of women and men by the average pay for men. A value above zero indicates the figure is in favour of men, and a value lower than zero indicates the gap is in favour of women. For further information on the methodology used in this Equal Pay Review please refer to Appendix F.

Key findings

- Women occupy 55.1% of positions, this has increased year-on-year for over 10 years.
- The gender pay gap excluding additional payments (basic pay) is 15.0% (mean) and including additional payments (total pay) is 16.7% (mean). Both pay gaps have decreased since the review was first published in 2008, the base pay gap by 35.9% and the total pay gap by 30.4%.
- Men continue to occupy a higher proportion of the positions at the upper end of the pay scale (Grades 9-12), while the ratio of women is higher across lower graded roles. The proportion of men in the top two grades has decreased slightly since the 2023 Report.
- A breakdown of average salary by grade shows smaller gender pay gaps within each grade compared to the overall gender pay gaps. In 2024 base pay gaps range from -0.6% to 2.0% (-1.1% to 3.0% in 2023) and total pay gaps range from -1.4% to 5.7% (-2.8% to 6.6% in 2023). This is due to the higher proportion of men occupying positions at the higher end of the pay scale compared to women, impacting on the overall pay gap figure.
- Men continue to receive a higher proportion of market-related additional payments both in terms of total number and value. However, the gap in the average value of the payments received has reduced notably from £8,239 in 2023 to £3,999 in 2024. This was primarily due to average award values decreasing for men (-7.3%), while simultaneously increasing for women (+16.7%) compared to the 2023 report.
Main Report

Gender pay gap by year

Figure 43: Mean gender pay gap (basic and total pay) 2008-2024



	Д	Average (mean) basic pay			Average (mean) total pay				
Year	Women	Men	Difference	Pay Gap (Basic Pay)	Women	Men	Difference	Pay Gap (Total Pay)	
2008	£28,183	£36,810	£8,627	23.4%	£28,247	£37,157	£8,910	24.0%	
2009	£29,772	£38,703	£8,931	23.1%	£29,969	£39,336	£9,367	23.8%	
2010	£30,253	£39,139	£8,886	22.7%	£30,452	£39,804	£9,352	23.5%	
2011	£30,603	£39,488	£8,885	22.5%	£30,811	£40,260	£9,449	23.5%	
2012	£31,023	£39,698	£8,675	21.9%	£31,230	£40,608	£9,378	23.1%	
2013	£31,651	£40,180	£8,529	21.2%	£31,900	£41,223	£9,323	22.6%	
2014	£32,111	£40,188	£8,076	20.1%	£32,384	£41,416	£9,032	21.8%	
2015	£33,164	£41,117	£7,953	19.3%	£33,436	£42,243	£8,807	20.8%	
2016	£33,734	£41,444	£7,710	18.6%	£34,091	£42,717	£8,626	20.2%	
2017	£34,282	£41,973	£7,691	18.3%	£34,693	£43,359	£8,666	20.0%	
2018	£34,976	£42,713	£7,738	18.1%	£35,414	£44,177	£8,763	19.8%	
2019	£35,956	£43,394	£7,438	17.1%	£36,427	£44,833	£8,406	18.7%	
2020	£36,800	£44,307	£7,507	16.9%	£37,295	£45,948	£8,653	18.8%	
2021	£37,485	£44,838	£7,352	16.4%	£38,021	£46,497	£8,476	18.2%	
2022	£38,504	£45,676	£7,173	15.7%	£39,100	£47,455	£8,355	17.6%	
2023	£40,879	£48,258	£7,379	15.3%	£42,802	£51,621	£8,819	17.1%	
2024	£42,175	£49,609	£7,434	15.0%	£42,992	£51,606	£8,613	16.7%	

Figure 44: Mean gender pay gap (basic and total pay) 2008-2024

Key findings

• The overall mean gender basic pay gap has decreased year-on-year, from 23.4% in 2008 to 15.0% in 2024, a relative reduction of 35.9% since 2008.

- The overall mean gender total pay gap has decreased year-on-year, from 24.0% in 2008 to 16.7% in 2024, a relative reduction of 30.4% since 2008.
- Average basic pay (£) values for both genders continue to increase each year.
 For the first time in 2024, the Average total pay for men slightly decreased (-£15) compared to the previous year. The Average total pay for women, however, continued to follow the increasing trend of previous years.
- Average salaries for men have remained consistently higher than for women. While in most years the average basic pay difference between women and men reduced (11 out of 16 years), in 2024 it slightly increased. Overall, the average basic salary gap between the genders has reduced by £1,193 compared to 2008.
- Since 2008, the average basic pay for women has increased by 49.6% compared to a 34.8% rise for men.

Table 23: Mean gender pay gap (basic) with UK public and private sectors benchmarks 2016-2024

	Mean gender pay gap (basic pay) in favour of men									
Benchmark	2016	2017	2018	2019	2020	2021	2022	2023	2024	
Cambridge Equal Pay Review	18.6%	18.3%	18.1%	17.1%	16.9%	16.4%	15.7%	15.3%	15.0%	
UK public sector*	17.8%	17.7%	17.4%	15.7%	14.7%	14.6%	13.0%	11.5%*	**	
UK private sector*	21.9%	20.9%	20.6%	19.9%	16.8%	17.7%	16.5%	15.6%*	**	

Source: Office of National Statistics (ONS) Annual Survey of Hours and Earnings, Gender Pay Gap (table 13.12). Note: ONS may revise previous years data.

*Provisional data at the time of reporting.

** Data not published at the time of reporting.

- The University's mean gender basic pay gap has remained consistently above that of the UK public sector over the past six years. Comparing the University's gap with the latest available ONS statistics, the difference has widened in 2023 and stands at 3.8%. The smallest deviation to the public sector gap was observed in 2017 (0.6%).
- Since 2016, the mean gender pay gap at the University has been lower than that of the UK private sector. However, the private sector gap has decreased at a faster rate in the 2016-2023 period. Notably, in 2020, the UK private sector saw a significant drop of 2.9% in its gender pay gap. The ONS (The Office for National Statistics) noted this reduction was driven by a decrease in the pay gap for the *'managers, directors and senior officials' occupation group'.*

Employee Gender Profile

	Women (%)										
Benchmark	2016	2017	2018	2019	2020	2021	2022	2023	2024		
Cambridge Equal Pay Review	50.8%	51.3%	52.1%	52.5%	53.4%	53.5%	53.8%	54.5%	55.1%		
UK Higher Education Sector*	54.1%	54.2%	54.4%	54.6%	54.1%	54.1%	54.5%	54.9%	**		

Table 24: Proportion of female staff with benchmark²⁰ 2016-2024

* Source: HESA via the Higher Education Information Database for Institutions (HEIDI) online tool.

**Data not yet available.

- Since 2015, there has been a higher proportion of women than men, with women representing 55.1% (7,178 employees) of the University's workforce in 2024. The ratio of women has been consistently increasing since 2013.
- Although the proportion of women at the University remained below the UK Higher Education Sector average in 2024, the gap has consistently narrowed over the years.

²⁰ Please note that benchmarking comparators are provided for illustrative purposes. The methodology for the benchmarking figures slightly differs to previous year (HEIs who only provided academic staff figures were excluded previously). For further details on the benchmarking figures please refer to staff definition and notes, 'Benchmarking'.





Page 77 of 144

Gender	% of Total Gender Population by Grade												
	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	All
Female	2.1%	2.1%	4.8%	9.5%	18.8%	8.8%	24.9%	8.6%	10.3%	4.0%	2.5%	3.5%	100%
Male	2.3%	1.6%	3.9%	4.9%	11.1%	5.4%	28.8%	7.3%	13.2%	5.2%	5.5%	10.7%	100%

Table 25: Distribution of total population by gender and grade 2024

- Men continue to occupy a higher proportion (58.1%) of the positions at the upper end of the pay scale (Grade 9-12). However, this ratio has decreased by 2.3 percentage points (p.p.) since the 2020 report, when it was 60.4%.
- The ratio of women (64.1%) is higher across lower graded roles (Grades 1-4), compared to men (41.9%). This proportion has slightly increased from the previous year (63.9% in 2023).
- The lowest proportion of women continues to be at Grade 12 (28.7%). However, this ratio has continuously improved over the past decade (16.9% in 2014).

By staff category (Appendices A2 - A5)

	Gender profile by Employment Type							
Staff category	Grade range	Women	Women %	Men	Men %			
Academic	6 to 12	717	37.6%	1,191	62.4%			
Research	5 to 12	1,762	47.6%	1,936	52.4%			
Academic- Related	5 to 12	1,934	60.3%	1,273	39.7%			
Assistant	1 to 8	2,765	65.6%	1,451	34.4%			
Overall		7,178	55.1%	5,851	44.9%			

Table 26: Gender profile by employment type 2024

- Across the main staff groups, academics continue to have the lowest proportion of women (37.6%). However, this ratio has been steadily increasing over the past decade up from 28.5% in 2014.
- The ratio of female researchers (47.6%) is almost equal to that of men in 2024. Yet, this only reflects slight improvements compared to 2014, when the proportion of women researchers was 45.8%.
- There is a higher proportion of women in Academic-Related roles (60.3%). While this ratio has increased significantly compared to 2014 (51.7%), it has remained stagnant over the past three years (60.4% in 2022).
- The Assistant staff category continues to have the highest proportion of women employees (65.6% in 2024). There have only been incremental changes in this ratio over the past 10 years (62.5% in 2014).

Average Pay (Appendices A1 - B5)

Gender pay analysis by grade

	A	verage (mea	an) basic pay			Average (m	nean) total pay	/
Grade	Women	Men	Difference	Pay gap (%)	Women	Men	Difference	Pay gap (%)
1	£21,828	£21,834	£6	0.0%	£22,217	£22,426	£209	0.9%
2	£22,887	£22,988	£101	0.4%	£23,234	£23,197	-£37	-0.2%
3	£24,593	£24,745	£152	0.6%	£24,756	£26,240	£1,484	5.7%
4	£28,259	£28,055	-£203	-0.7%	£28,438	£28,385	-£53	-0.2%
5	£32,576	£32,493	-£83	-0.3%	£32,740	£32,692	-£48	-0.1%
6	£36,622	£36,888	£266	0.7%	£36,859	£37,208	£348	0.9%
7	£40,821	£40,883	£62	0.2%	£41,041	£41,101	£60	0.1%
8	£49,689	£50,729	£1,040	2.0%	£50,040	£51,091	£1,051	2.1%
9	£55,404	£55,405	£1	0.0%	£56,657	£57,010	£353	0.6%
10	£65,462	£65,548	£86	0.1%	£67,633	£67,981	£348	0.5%
11	£70,042	£69,645	-£397	-0.6%	£75,082	£74,039	-£1,043	-1.4%
12*	£98,780	£100,317	£1,538	1.5%	£106,948	£110,231	£4,611	4.1%
Overall	£42,175	£49,609	£7,434	15.0%	£42,992	£46,859	£8,613	16.7%

Table 27: Mean gender pay gap (basic and total pay) by grade 2024

*Grade 12 is separated into four bands. Appendices A1 and B1 show that across all employment types, the pay gaps within bands 1 to 4 range from -6.2% to 5.2%.

- The gender pay gap figures are smaller within each grade compared to the overall gender pay gaps. This is due to the higher proportion of men occupying positions at the higher end of the pay scale compared to women impacting on the overall pay gap figure.
- Compared to the 2023 Report, the mean base pay gaps for each grade have remained stable, with changes of less than 1 p.p. for all grades except Grade 12. For Grade 12, the gap decreased by 1.2 p.p..
- For base pay, the difference between the 2023 and 2024 pay gaps ranges from a 1.2 p.p. decrease (Grade 12) to a 0.6 p.p. increase (Grade 11). The difference in total pay gaps ranges from a decrease of 2.5 p.p. (Grade 12) to an increase of 1.4 p.p. (Grade 11).

- Grade 8 still has the highest base pay gap at 2.0%, but this has further reduced compared to previous years (3.8% in 2022 and 3.0% in 2023).
- Due to a significant reduction in the total pay gap at Grade 12 (-2.5 p.p.) the highest total pay gap in 2024 is at Grade 3 (5.7%). The total pay gap in Grade 3 is primarily caused by additional payments made to security staff in relation to the 24-hour patrol service, shifts and unsocial hours working required in the role.
- The awarding of market-related supplements influences the total pay gap, as men receive the majority (65.8%) of all awards, as well as more of the total value of awards made (70.2%).

Gender pay analysis by staff category

	A	verage (mea	an) basic pay	Average (mean) total pay				
Staff category	Women	Men	Average	Pay gap (%)	Women	Men	Average	Pay gap (%)
Academic	£65,997	£75,387	£71,858	12.5%	£69,977	£82,378	£77,718	15.1%
Research	£41,791	£44,894	£43,416	6.9%	£42,175	£45,416	£43,872	7.1%
Academic -Related	£50,660	£54,943	£52,360	7.8%	£51,536	£56,226	£53,397	8.3%
Assistant	£30,308	£30,061	£30,223	-0.8%	£30,521	£30,581	£30,542	0.2%
Overall	£42,175	£49,609	£45,514	15.0%	£42,992	£51,606	£46,859	16.7%

Table 28: Mean gender pay gap (basic and total) by staff category

- Academic staff have the highest basic pay gap (12.5%) and total pay gap (15.1%). Both gaps have decreased in 2024 compared to the previous year (14.3% and 17.3% respectively), yet the base pay gap remains above the 2020 value of 10.0%.
- The Academic-Related staff group has the second highest base (7.8%) and total pay gap (8.3%). Both pay gaps have decreased by 0.7 p.p. compared to the 2023 report.

- Research staff have the third highest basic pay (6.9%) and total pay (7.1%) gaps. Both gaps have increased for the second consecutive year, each by 1 p.p. since the 2022 report.
- The Assistant staff category continues to have the lowest gaps in basic pay (-0.8%) and total pay (0.2%). There have been only minor changes in these gaps compared to 2023 (-0.9% and 0.6% respectively). However, since 2012, the gaps have reduced significantly from 2% and 3.5%, respectively.

Additional Payments (Appendices C1 - D2)

Additional payments comprise longer-term pensionable payments and ad-hoc, shorter-term non-pensionable payments. They can be discretionary e.g., additional hours, additional responsibility payments, or are linked to a role e.g., Head of Department or Secretary of a Faculty Board. The levels are determined by the University through policy or custom and practice and are approved through governing bodies relevant to the payment. When additional payments are added to basic pay, the overall pay gap increases from 15.0% to 16.7%. Further analysis is provided below:

During the period covered by the 2024 Report, some employees on the single salary spine still received a number of additional payments to support them with the rising cost of living. Initially started in 2023, the support took the form of a one-off payment of £1,000 (pro rata), and subsequently a payment of 2% of annual salary paid across 6 months (i.e., 4% per month). The subsequent payments have occurred during the 2024 reporting period. For consistency with previous equal pay reports, Table 26 excludes these payments so that a like for like comparison between reports remains possible. However, the impact of these payments is given in Table 27. The summary analysis covers data in Table 26 only.

Additional non-pensionable payments (Appendix C1)

Non-pensionable payments	Women	Men	Total
Number	822 (45.6%)	981 (54.4%)	1,803
Value	£1,263,403 (33.6%)	£2,499,793 (66.4%)	£3,763,195
Average payment value	£1,537	£2,548	£2,087

Table 29: Non-pensionable payments by gender (excluding Cost of Living-related payments)

- Men received a higher proportion of the total number of non-pensionable additional payments (54.4%). This figure has decreased slightly since 2012 (58.0%).
- Men also received a higher proportion of the total value of non-pensionable additional payments (66.4%). While this figure remains at a similar level compared to previous year (66.3%), it has decreased and from a high of 83.2% (2014) a decade ago.

- On average, women were paid £1,011 less per non-pensionable payment than men were. This gap has increased since the 2023 report (£769), but it is lower than in 2021 (£1,029).
- In comparison to the 2023 report, the average value per payment has risen by 14.3% for women and 20.5% for men.
- The average payment to women (£1,537) was 39.7% lower than the average payment to men (£2,548). The gap in average payment values has slightly increased compared to previous year (36.4%).

Table 30: Non-pensionable payments by gender (including Cost of Living-related payments

Non-pensionable payments	Women	Men	Total
Number	7,769 (52.5%)	7,032 (47.5%)	14,801
Value	£2,128,822 (38.3%)	£3,429,260 (61.7%)	£5,558,083
Average payment value	£274	£488	£376

Additional pensionable payments (Appendix C2 and C3)

Table 31: Pensionable payments by type and gender

Pensionable	Women		Γ	Men	Total		
payments	Number	Value	Number	Value	Number	Value	
Discretionary	215	£450,471	169	£876,078	384	£1,326,549	
Linked to a role	391	£993,653	409	£1,847,325	800	£2,840,978	
Total Number	606	£1,444,124	578	£2,723,403	1,184	£4,167,527	

- In 2024, women received a higher proportion of the total number of pensionable additional payments (51.2%). This represents a small increase compared to 2023 (50.7%), however is significantly above the 37.6% seen in 2012. The 2022 Report was the first where more than half (53%) of the awards were made to women.
- Despite women receiving a higher proportion of the total number of pensionable additional payments, men still received a larger share of the total value of pensionable additional payments (65.3%). However, this gap has narrowed from the 67.2% seen in 2023.
- Women were more likely to receive a discretionary additional payment (56.0% of all discretionary payments) compared to men (44.0%). Yet, the average value granted to women (£2,095) was much lower than to men (£5,184). Consequently, men were awarded 66.0% of the total value of discretionary payments, while women received 34.0%.
- For payments linked to the role, women (48.9%) were almost as likely to obtain them as men (51.1%). Yet again, men were awarded a higher average value (£4,517) compared to women (£2,541). This translates into men receiving 65.0% of the total value of the awards linked to a role.
- For discretionary payments, women were paid on average 40.4% of the average value awarded to men (a gap of £3,089). This is a substantial increase compared to the previous year's gap (£2,754) surpasses the largest gap so far reported in 2021 (£3,091).
- For payments linked to the role, women were granted on average 56.3% of the value received by men (a gap of £1,975). This gap has narrowed compared to 2023 (£2,208).
- Across both types of pensionable payment, women were paid on average 50.6% of the value paid to men. This translates into a gap of £2,329 on average, which is slightly lower than the previous year's gap (£2,372).

Market-related payments (Appendix C4)

Market-related payments are paid to secure the recruitment or retention of an individual where evidence indicates that similar posts outside the University command a higher salary. These payments are awarded under either the Market Pay (MP) or Advanced Contribution Supplement (ACS) schemes.

	Wo	omen	N	len	
Staff Category	Recruitment	Retention	Recruitment	Retention	
Academic	34 (£642,268)	53 (£1,094,904)	74 (£1,684,766)	132 (£3,722,146)	
Academic- Related	38 (£532,643)	33 (£553,511)	55 (£739,646)	36 (£421,470)	
Assistant	<5 (*)			<5 (*)	
Research	<5 (*)	<5 (*)	<5 (*)	14 (£228,376)	
Total Number	76	87	131	183	
Total Value	£1,239,767	£1,655,202	£2,456,161	£4,376,231	
Combined Total	1	63	314		
Combined Value	£2,8	94,969	£6,832,392		

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

- Men received a higher proportion of the number of market-related payments (65.8%). This reflects an increase of 1.6 p.p. compared to the 2023 report (64.2%), however is 18.3 p.p. lower than the 2012 report (84.1%).
- Overall, men received a greater share of the total value of market pay (70.2%). This has decreased slightly from 73.5% in 2023 and significantly compared to the 93.6% seen in 2012.
- On average, in 2024 women were paid £3,999 less per market-related payment than men (£17,761 compared to £21,759). This translates to women receiving on average 81.6% of the average award value of men and represents a substantial drop in the gap compared to the 2023 report (£8,239).

- Average award values have decreased for men by 7.3%, while simultaneously increased for women by 16.7% compared to the 2023 report.
- Similar to previous year (60.1% in 2023), a higher proportion of awards to men were for retention purposes (58.3% in 2024). In 2024, albeit at a lower level than last year (59.3% in 2023), payments to women were also primarily made for retention purposes 53.4%.
- Both men and women receive higher average payments for retention purposes when compared to recruitment-based awards. For women, the average retention payment is £19,025 compared to £16,313 for recruitment and for men the values are £23,914 and £18,749 respectively.
- As in 2023, male academic staff receive the highest average payment for retention purposes (£28,198), whereas women academics receive only £20,659 on average. Men in research roles also receive higher aver retention payments (£16,313) than women (£6,787). On the other hand, women in academic-related roles receive higher average payments for retention than men (£16,773 compared to £11,708).
- The total average for recruitment-based awards for men (£18,749) is higher than for women (£16,313). However, this is primarily driven by academic awards. Outside of academic roles, women received higher average recruitment-based awards than men in 2024.

Contribution payments (Appendices D1 and D2)

Contribution increments (a spine point movement within the employee's grade) and single contribution payments (a one-off payment of 2% or 3% of salary) are awarded under the annual Contribution Reward Scheme for Assistant and Academic-Related staff in Grades 1 to 11 for exceptional contribution.

Contribution points	Wo	omen	I	Men
awarded	Number	%	Number	%
1 Point	332	69.2%	148	30.8%
2 Points	101	68.2%	47	31.8%
3 Points	10	66.7%	5	33.3%
Total	443	68.9%	200	31.1%

Table 33: Contribution increments awarded by gender

- In 2024, 643 employees were awarded contribution increments (581 in 2023). As in previous years, a higher proportion of employees receiving contribution increments were women (69.2%). The CRS scheme did not run in 2021 due to COVID related pay restraint measures.
- In 2024, 23.0% of all women and men received two increments. This is substantially below previous year's value, where 31.8% of all awards were at this level, but notably higher than the 7.8% recorded in 2014. Women received proportionally fewer awards of two increments (22.8% of awards to women) compared to men (23.5% of awards to men).
- Overall, awards for three increments (2.3%) are at a similar level as previous year (2.1%) but are significantly higher than in 2014 when only 0.3% of awards were at this level. Overall men received a slightly higher proportion of awards at this level (2.5% of the awards made to men, compared to 2.3% of the awards made to women).

Table 34: Single contribution payments awarded by gender

Single Contribution	W	omen	Me	ən
Payment	Number	%	Number	%
2% Team Award	114	57.0%	86	43.0%
3% Individual Award	262	65.7%	137	34.3%
Total	376	62.8%	223	37.2%

- In 2024, a higher proportion of employees receiving single contribution payments were women (62.8%). This represents a slight decrease compared to 65.7% in 2023.
- Both men and women received more individual than team awards, with 61.4% of men and 69.7% of women receiving individual awards.

New Employees (Appendices E1 - E3)

- Of the 2,501 employees recruited to the University from 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024, 55.9% (1,397) were women and 44.1% (1,104) were men.
- Women were more likely than men to be appointed in Grades 1 to 6, with 63.1% (786) of women and 36.9% (459) of men appointed to these grades. The proportion of women appointed in Grades 1 to 6 remains is higher than in 2023 (55.4%).
- Across all grades, 76.4% of employees were appointed above the bottom point of the grade, an increase of 5.6 p.p. compared to previous year (70.8% in 2023).
- Out of the 2,501 new starters in the observed period, 53 employees received a market-based payment. The proportion of new starters receiving this payment remains with 2.1% at a similar level to last year (2.0%). Of the awards, 56.6% were given to men, a significant reduction from the 67.3% seen in 2023.
- The average marked-based payment was £15,886 in 2024. This represents a significant increase from the £12,843 in 2023 but is lower than the £18,907 seen in 2022. The average award received by men (£11,980) has decreased once more in 2024 (£14,162 in 2023). Conversely, the average award paid to women has increased significantly to £20,980 in 2024 from £10,124 in 2023.

Part-time employees

Table 35:	Mean gender	pay gap (basic pay)	Part-Time and Full-Time
-----------	-------------	---------------------	-------------------------

Working	Рори	ulation		Average	(mean) basic	: pay
Hours	Women	Men	Women	Men	Difference	Pay gap (%)
Full-Time	5,107	5,101	£43,828	£49,905	£6,077	12.2%
Part-Time	2,079	754	£38,143	£47,560	£9,417	19.8%

- 21.7 % of the workforce (2,833 out of 13,041 employees) work part-time hours. While the ratio of part-time workers has reduced in 2024 in comparison to the previous year (22.6%), it has been increasing steadily since 2012 (18.8%).
- A higher proportion of women occupy part-time positions (15.9%) compared to men (5.8%).
- Women are more likely to be employed part-time, with 28.9% of women (2,079 out of 7,186) and 12.9% (754 out of 5,855) of men working part-time hours. The proportion of part-time working has reduced for both men and women compared to 2023 (men 13.4% and women 30.3%).
- Part-time men earn on average 95.3% of the full-time men's average salary, this gap decreased since the 93.6% seen in the 2023 Report.
- Part-time women earn on average 87.0% of women's average full-time salary, this gap has increased compared to the 88.7% seen in 2023.
- The gender pay gap for part-time employees is higher than for full-time positions, standing at 19.8% for part-time men compared to part-time women. This gap is higher in 2024 than in 2023 (17.6%), but below the peak of 23.8% seen in 2016.
- The gap for full-time employees stands at 12.2%. This is 0.8 p.p. lower than the 2023 value. Since 2012, the pay gap for full-time employees has decreased year on year from the peak of 19%.

Gender pay gap analysis by School

Table 36: Percentage pay gap by School (Base and Total Pay)

	School -	Base Pay	/			
School	2019	2020	2021	2022	2023	2024
Non-School Institutions	14.7%	16.0%	15.0%	13.4%	13.4%	13.2%
School of Arts and Humanities	20.2%	20.4%	17.1%	15.4%	11.6%	12.7%
School of Clinical Medicine	13.3%	13.0%	12.8%	12.0%	11.6%	12.0%
School of Technology	19.4%	19.2%	18.9%	18.5%	18.2%	18.6%
School of the Biological Sciences	15.7%	16.1%	14.8%	16.0%	15.0%	14.4%
School of the Humanities and Social Sciences	22.1%	22.1%	22.0%	20.1%	21.0%	20.4%
School of the Physical Sciences	21.1%	19.7%	19.1%	17.9%	16.5%	16.4%
Unified Administrative Service	-0.1%	1.4%	2.9%	3.7%	5.3%	3.6%
University	17.1%	16.9%	16.4%	15.7%	15.3%	15.0%
Gender Pay Gap by	School -	Total Pay	,			
Gender Pay Gap by School	School - 2019	Total Pay 2020	2021	2022	2023	2024
				2022 13.9%	2023 13.8%	2024 13.6%
School	2019	2020	2021			-
School Non-School Institutions	2019 15.3%	2020 16.9%	2021 15.8%	13.9%	13.8%	13.6%
School Non-School Institutions School of Arts and Humanities	2019 15.3% 20.6%	2020 16.9% 20.7%	2021 15.8% 17.4%	13.9% 15.5%	13.8% 11.7%	13.6% 12.8%
School Non-School Institutions School of Arts and Humanities School of Clinical Medicine	2019 15.3% 20.6% 14.6%	2020 16.9% 20.7% 14.4%	2021 15.8% 17.4% 14.2%	13.9% 15.5% 13.0%	13.8% 11.7% 12.7%	13.6% 12.8% 12.8%
School Non-School Institutions School of Arts and Humanities School of Clinical Medicine School of Technology	2019 15.3% 20.6% 14.6% 21.0%	2020 16.9% 20.7% 14.4% 21.6%	2021 15.8% 17.4% 14.2% 21.3%	13.9% 15.5% 13.0% 22.1%	13.8% 11.7% 12.7% 21.4%	13.6% 12.8% 12.8% 21.8%
School Non-School Institutions School of Arts and Humanities School of Clinical Medicine School of Technology School of the Biological Sciences	2019 15.3% 20.6% 14.6% 21.0% 16.6%	2020 16.9% 20.7% 14.4% 21.6% 17.1%	2021 15.8% 17.4% 14.2% 21.3% 15.8%	13.9% 15.5% 13.0% 22.1% 17.0%	13.8% 11.7% 12.7% 21.4% 15.7%	13.6% 12.8% 12.8% 21.8% 14.7%
School Non-School Institutions School of Arts and Humanities School of Clinical Medicine School of Technology School of the Biological Sciences School of the Humanities and Social Sciences	2019 15.3% 20.6% 14.6% 21.0% 16.6% 25.6%	2020 16.9% 20.7% 14.4% 21.6% 17.1% 25.8%	2021 15.8% 17.4% 14.2% 21.3% 15.8% 25.5%	13.9% 15.5% 13.0% 22.1% 17.0% 23.7%	13.8%11.7%12.7%21.4%15.7%24.5%	13.6% 12.8% 12.8% 21.8% 14.7% 24.3%

- There is significant variation between Schools and Unified Administrative Services for both gender pay gaps. Basic pay gaps range from 3.8% to 20.4%, and total pay gap from 5.9% to 24.3%.
- The University has embarked on a project, as part of the HeForShe initiative, to understand the cause-and-effect relationship behind these disparities and the underlying factors driving the gender pay gaps. The first phase of the project will result in an institutional action plan being implemented by Schools and Non-School institutions. This focused effort is crucial to achieving true gender pay equity across the institution.

Key Performance Indicators

The University identified a number of Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) in 2010 to highlight key themes in equal pay at the University, which have been tracked over time to help quantify the effectiveness of related policy action.

Key Performance Indicator 1 (KPI 1a and 1b): Mean gender pay gap for Grade 8 and 12 Academic-Related staff



KPI 1a: Pay gap AR Grade 8

KPI 1b: Pay gap AR Grade 12

- The gender pay gap at Grade 8 Academic-Related staff (KPI 1a) has been decreasing for the second consecutive year and is now at 2.3%.
- The gender pay gap in at Grade 12 Academic-Related staff (KPI 1b) has been decreasing for the second consecutive year and is now at 6.5%. The gap has only been lower once in 2017.

Key Performance Indicator 2 (2a and 2b): Gender representation of Academic and Academic-Related staff in Grade 12

KPI 2a: Gender representation – Grade 12



Academic Staff

12.5%

13.4%

14.5%

15.3%

16.0%

15.5%

16.2%

16.8%

18.6%

18.1%

19.8%

22.0%

23.1%

23.6%

24.2%

25.5%

27.1%

2008

2009

2010

2011

2012

2013

2014

2015

2016

2017

2018

2019

2020

2021

2022

2023

2024

0%

Years

KPI 2b: Gender representation – Grade 12

- Men continue to hold the majority of Academic and Academic-Related Grade 12 positions.
- The proportion of academic positions occupied by women has generally increased over the years, despite slight reductions of 0.5 p.p. in 2023 and 2017. In 2024, women hold 27.1% of these positions. Increasing the proportion of female Academics at grade 12 is a key priority for the Athena Swan action plan 2024-2029, with a target of 35% by 2029.
- The proportion of women in Academic-Related roles at grade 12 has fluctuated over the years, but the overall trend has been positive, resulting in a relative increase of 85.4% since 2008. In 2024, 4 out of 10 Academic-Related positions at Grade 12 are occupied by women.

Key Performance Indicator 3: Gender distribution of new employees appointed within the top half of Grade 9 (points 55-61).



■Women ■Men

Key findings

• Men continue to be more likely to be appointed to the top half of Grade 9 compared to women. However, since 2008, the ratio of women appointed to the top half of Grade 9 has significantly improved, reaching 47.8% in 2024.

Actions Arising from the 2023 Equal Pay Review and Progress

As a result of the findings of the 2023 Equal Pay Review, the Equal Pay Review Group made the following recommendations, and progress on each item is noted below:

1. For the Gender Equality Steering Group (GESG)/the University to take action to address the gender balance of staff across all categories and in particular, the under-representation of women at senior grades.

While the 2024 Equal Pay Review indicates a continued improvement in the representation of women at higher end of the pay scale (including Grades 11 and 12), the overall trend persists: men occupy a higher proportion of the positions at the higher end of the pay scale, and women at the lower end.

To further narrow the gender pay gap and increase equal representation, the University has embarked on a project, as part of the HeForShe initiative, to understand the cause-and-effect relationship driving these disparities. The first phase of this project will result in an institutional action plan being implemented by Schools and Non-School institutions. This focused effort is crucial to achieving true gender pay equity across our University. The project implementation will be steered by the newly established ED&I Intersectional Delivery Group (EDIIDG).

- 2. For GESG to explore in further detail the following areas to help determine any contributing factors and further action required:
 - a. Any pay gaps greater than 5%.
 - b. Gender differences in starting salaries.
 - c. Gender differences in additional payments.
 i) Gender pay gap

Gender pay gap differences in working arrangements (part-time compared to full-time working patterns).

The detailed analysis to understand cause-and-effect relationships driving disparities in the pay gaps which will be conducted as part of the HeForShe initiative will be addressing all the above listed points.

3. Identify enhancements to the data that can be incorporated within future EPRs.

d. This should cover both additional data not currently in the report and alterations to improve the relevance of existing data within the EPR. This may include (but is not limited to) data on starting salaries and additional payments.

The detailed analysis to understand cause-and-effect relationships driving disparities in the pay gaps which will be conducted as part of the HeForShe initiative will be addressing all the above listed points.

4. Consider how the EPR sits in relation to the Mandatory Gender Pay Gap (GPG) report, identify any synergies, and areas where variations can add value to the purpose and content of the EPR.

Due to upcoming changes in legislative requirements for the Mandatory Pay Gap (the likely introduction of mandatory ethnicity and disability pay gaps), further consideration is required to identify the interaction between the EPR and the Mandatory Pay Gap reporting. As mentioned under item three a detailed review to understand cause-and-effect relationships driving disparities in the pay gaps is underway as part of the HeForShe initiative. This will also take into consideration the relationship of the EPR with the Mandatory Gender Pay GAP and potential synergies.

5. To monitor KPI 1a and 1b, with a view that if there is no significant increase that reporting on this is stopped. Continue monitoring KPI 1a and 1b, to assess if there is any impact on either of these resulting from both COVID-19 and Brexit. The suitability of these KPIs to be continued should be reviewed as part of the 2023 EPR

Both KPI 1a and 1b have been decreasing for the second consecutive year, reaching 2.3% and 6.5% respectively in 2024. KPI 1b has shown a long-term downward trend and the gap for grade 12 academic-related staff only was lower once in 2017. Therefore, as suggested in the 2023, the monitoring of this KPI will be discontinued from this point forward. KPI 1a was subject to more fluctuations over the years but also has followed a descending trend over the past two years and reached a fairly low level in 2024. Therefore, it is also suggested to cease reporting on KPI1 going forward. The gender balance at both grades will continue to be reported as part of the Staff Statistical Information report, and representation can be monitored via that report. Moreover, as part of the HeForShe project, suitability of all current KPIs will be reviewed.

Appendix EPR

Appendices A1 to F are provided in the remainder of this document.

		Population		Gender	split (%)	% on con poi			A	verage (me	an) basic pa	у				Median	basic pay		
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
1*	153	136	289	52.9%	47.1%	100.0%	98.5%	£21,828	£0	£21,834	£47	£21,831	0.0%	£21,828	£0	£21,828	£0	£21,828	0.0%
2	154	96	250	61.6%	38.4%	5.8%	5.2%	£22,887	£371	£22,988	£392	£22,926	0.4%	£22,681	£463	£23,144	£463	£22,681	2.0%
3	343	228	571	60.1%	39.9%	10.5%	11.8%	£24,593	£1,253	£24,745	£1,277	£24,654	0.6%	£24,248	£2,042	£24,533	£2,042	£24,248	1.2%
4	681	284	965	70.6%	29.4%	13.2%	13.0%	£28,259	£1,806	£28,055	£1,839	£28,199	-0.7%	£27,979	£3,161	£27,979	£3,161	£27,979	0.0%
5	1,349	651	2,000	67.5%	32.6%	14.8%	13.5%	£32,576	£2,134	£32,493	£2,056	£32,549	-0.3%	£32,332	£2,570	£32,982	£3,479	£32,982	2.0%
6	630	318	948	66.5%	33.5%	19.5%	20.4%	£36,622	£2,753	£36,888	£2,692	£36,711	0.7%	£37,099	£4,239	£38,205	£3,225	£37,099	2.9%
7	1,787	1,685	3,472	51.5%	48.5%	11.8%	10.5%	£40,821	£3,865	£40,883	£3,717	£40,851	0.2%	£40,521	£7,164	£40,521	£7,164	£40,521	0.0%
8	619	426	1,045	59.2%	40.8%	13.4%	20.0%	£49,689	£5,144	£50,729	£5,421	£50,113	2.0%	£49,794	£8,810	£51,283	£7,421	£49,794	2.9%
9	741	775	1,516	48.9%	51.1%	20.0%	19.7%	£55,404	£5,068	£55,405	£5,086	£55,404	0.0%	£57,696	£6,413	£57,696	£6,413	£57,696	0.0%
10	290	303	593	48.9%	51.1%	32.4%	32.3%	£65,462	£2,766	£65,548	£2,746	£65,506	0.1%	£64,914	£3,828	£64,914	£1,943	£64,914	0.0%
11	179	323	502	35.7%	64.3%	100.0%	100.0%	£70,042	£2,786	£69,645	£2,277	£69,786	-0.6%	£68,857	£0	£68,857	£0	£68,857	0.0%
12*	252	626	878	28.7%	71.3%	100.0%	100.0%	£98,780	£20,968	£100,317	£23,191	£99,876	1.5%	£92,474	£30,591	£92,474	£31,509	£92,474	0.0%
Band 1	133	326	459	29.0%	71.0%	100.0%	100.0%	£85,019	£6,670	£84,921	£6,158	£84,950	-0.1%	£82,180	£9,996	£82,180	£7,382	£82,180	0.0%
Band 2	69	137	206	33.5%	66.5%	100.0%	100.0%	£108,218	£8,262	£108,025	£8,068	£108,090	-0.2%	£107,171	£16,061	£107,171	£12,656	£107,171	0.0%
Band 3	25	67	92	27.2%	72.8%	100.0%	100.0%	£131,283	£9,656	£130,481	£9,304	£130,699	-0.6%	£135,713	£19,180	£127,935	£15,036	£131,769	-6.1%
Band 4	6	32	38	15.8%	84.2%	100.0%	100.0%	£170,191	£19,152	£160,232	£20,371	£161,805	-6.2%	£169,369	£20,137	£157,301	£32,088	£159,658	-7.7%
no band	19	64	83	22.9%	77.1%	100.0%	100.0%	£95,512	£20,043	£100,707	£23,618	£99,517	5.2%	£89,788	£22,754	£89,788	£38,179	£89,788	0.0%
Total	7,178	5,851	13,029	55.1%	44.9%	22.0%	31.1%	£42,175	£16,541	£49,609	£22,876	£45,514	15.0%	£38,205	£16,954	£44,263	£22,716	£40,521	13.7%

Appendix A1: Gender pay gap by grade (basic pay) – all staff categories.

* All points on these grades are discretionary

		Population		Gender	split (%)		ļ	verage (me	an) basic pa	у				Median I	oasic pay		
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Woman standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	0	0	0	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
6	16	6	22	72.7%	27.3%	£37,134	£1,666	£36,598	£1,877	£36,988	-1.5%	£38,205	£2,442	£37,115	£2,964	£38,205	-2.9%
7	88	68	156	56.4%	43.6%	£39,106	£3,928	£39,021	£3,981	£39,069	-0.2%	£38,205	£6,020	£38,205	£8,239	£38,205	0.0%
8	41	29	70	58.6%	41.4%	£46,927	£4,163	£47,147	£4,481	£47,018	0.5%	£46,974	£4,087	£46,974	£4,087	£46,974	0.0%
9	186	221	407	45.7%	54.3%	£54,534	£4,033	£54,802	£4,063	£54,680	0.5%	£56,021	£6,413	£57,696	£6,413	£57,696	2.9%
10	103	158	261	39.5%	60.5%	£64,729	£2,205	£64,792	£2,130	£64,767	0.1%	£64,914	£1,885	£64,914	£1,885	£64,914	0.0%
11	99	215	314	31.5%	68.5%	£69,073	£1,283	£68,925	£467	£68,972	-0.2%	£68,857	£0	£68,857	£0	£68,857	0.0%
12	184	494	678	27.1%	72.9%	£96,258	£18,631	£97,932	£21,169	£97,477	1.7%	£89,788	£27,379	£89,788	£29,994	£89,788	0.0%
Total	717	1,191	1,908	37.6%	62.4%	£65,997	£22,272	£75,387	£24,606	£71,858	12.5%	£63,029	£29,998	£68,857	£26,945	£68,857	8.5%

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Appendix A3: Gender pay gap by grade (basic pay) - Academic-related staff.

		Population		Gender	split (%)		A	verage (me	an) basic pa	у				Median b	oasic pay		
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	14	13	27	51.9%	48.1%	£30,760	£1,594	£30,780	£1,603	£30,770	0.1%	£30,046	£1,791	£29,605	£2,727	£29,605	-1.5%
6	89	35	124	71.8%	28.2%	£36,931	£3,090	£37,379	£3,468	£37,057	1.2%	£37,099	£4,239	£38,205	£4,874	£37,099	2.9%
7	665	330	995	66.8%	33.2%	£40,894	£3,999	£41,340	£3,948	£41,042	1.1%	£41,732	£7,164	£41,732	£6,058	£41,732	0.0%
8	561	387	948	59.2%	40.8%	£49,789	£5,159	£50,979	£5,429	£50,275	2.3%	£49,794	£8,810	£52,815	£7,421	£49,794	5.7%
9	323	255	578	55.9%	44.1%	£56,137	£5,295	£57,037	£4,846	£56,534	1.6%	£57,696	£6,606	£57,696	£5,026	£57,696	0.0%
10	186	142	328	56.7%	43.3%	£65,881	£2,960	£66,456	£3,066	£66,130	0.9%	£64,914	£3,443	£64,914	£3,943	£64,914	0.0%
11	48	48	96	50.0%	50.0%	£72,605	£3,885	£72,780	£3,812	£72,693	0.2%	£70,917	£8,619	£73,040	£5,387	£73,040	2.9%
12	48	63	111	43.2%	56.8%	£109,631	£26,317	£117,277	£29,756	£113,971	6.5%	£101,033	£31,467	£110,383	£39,174	£107,171	8.5%
Total	1,934	1,273	3,207	60.3%	39.7%	£50,660	£14,372	£54,943	£18,711	£52,360	7.8%	£46,974	£15,964	£52,815	£15,158	£48,350	11.1%

Appendix A4: Gender pay gap by grade (basic pay) - Assistant staff.

		Population		Gender	split (%)		Α	verage (me	an) basic pa	у				Median I	oasic pay		
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
1	153	136	289	52.9%	47.1%	£21,828	£0	£21,834	£47	£21,831	0.0%	£21,828	£0	£21,828	£0	£21,828	0.0%
2	154	96	250	61.6%	38.4%	£22,887	£371	£22,988	£392	£22,926	0.4%	£22,681	£463	£23,144	£463	£22,681	2.0%
3	343	228	571	60.1%	39.9%	£24,593	£1,253	£24,745	£1,277	£24,654	0.6%	£24,248	£2,042	£24,533	£2,042	£24,248	1.2%
4	681	284	965	70.6%	29.4%	£28,259	£1,806	£28,055	£1,839	£28,199	-0.7%	£27,979	£3,161	£27,979	£3,161	£27,979	0.0%
5	881	380	1,261	69.9%	30.1%	£32,688	£2,007	£32,690	£2,079	£32,689	0.0%	£32,332	£2,570	£32,982	£3,479	£32,982	2.0%
6	525	277	802	65.5%	34.5%	£36,554	£2,717	£36,832	£2,596	£36,650	0.8%	£37,099	£4,239	£38,205	£3,225	£37,099	2.9%
7	21	42	63	33.3%	66.7%	£43,036	£3,251	£42,781	£3,278	£42,866	-0.6%	£44,263	£3,742	£44,263	£2,531	£44,263	0.0%
8	7	8	15	46.7%	53.3%	£51,988	£5,425	£51,451	£4,311	£51,702	-1.0%	£54,395	£3,925	£53,605	£6,389	£54,395	-1.5%
Total	2,765	1,451	4,216	65.6%	34.4%	£30,308	£5,254	£30,061	£6,034	£30,223	-0.8%	£30,487	£8,224	£29,605	£8,828	£30,487	-3.0%

		Population		Gender	split (%)		A	verage (me	an) basic pa	у				Median I	oasic pay		
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	454	258	712	63.8%	36.2%	£32,413	£2,346	£32,290	£1,989	£32,369	-0.4%	£32,982	£3,479	£32,982	£3,479	£32,982	0.0%
6	0	0	0	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
7	1,013	1,245	2,258	44.9%	55.1%	£40,876	£3,738	£40,800	£3,605	£40,834	-0.2%	£40,521	£7,164	£40,521	£7,164	£40,521	0.0%
8	10	<5	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
9	232	299	531	43.7%	56.3%	£55,081	£5,358	£54,457	£5,616	£54,730	-1.1%	£56,021	£7,902	£54,395	£7,902	£56,021	-3.0%
10	<5	<5	<5	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
11	32	60	92	34.8%	65.2%	£69,192	£1,606	£69,715	£2,457	£69,533	0.7%	£68,857	£0	£68,857	£0	£68,857	0.0%
12	20	69	89	22.5%	77.5%	£95,939	£19,601	£101,912	£24,016	£100,570	5.9%	£91,131	£24,267	£89,788	£40,809	£89,788	-1.5%
Total	1,762	1,936	3,698	47.6%	52.4%	£41,791	£10,577	£44,894	£14,692	£43,416	6.9%	£39,347	£8,239	£41,732	£9,875	£40,521	5.7%

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

		Population		Gender	split (%)	% on con poi		Avera	age (mean)	basic pay in	cluding add	itional payn	nents		Median basi	c pay includ	ling addition	al payments	5
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
1	153	136	289	52.9%	47.1%	100.0%	98.5%	£22,217	£476	£22,426	£675	£22,316	0.9%	£22,060	£629	£22,315	£902	£22,134	1.1%
2	154	96	250	61.6%	38.4%	5.8%	5.2%	£23,234	£791	£23,197	£543	£23,220	-0.2%	£22,847	£489	£23,149	£385	£23,116	1.3%
3	343	228	571	60.1%	39.9%	10.5%	11.8%	£24,756	£1,360	£26,240	£3,883	£25,348	5.7%	£24,359	£2,128	£25,143	£2,753	£24,586	3.1%
4	681	284	965	70.6%	29.4%	13.2%	13.0%	£28,438	£1,915	£28,385	£2,288	£28,422	-0.2%	£28,145	£3,173	£28,074	£3,181	£28,074	-0.2%
5	1,349	652	2,001	67.4%	32.6%	14.8%	13.5%	£32,740	£2,229	£32,692	£2,280	£32,724	-0.1%	£32,982	£2,688	£32,982	£3,494	£32,982	0.0%
6	630	318	948	66.5%	33.5%	19.5%	20.4%	£36,859	£2,814	£37,208	£2,779	£36,976	0.9%	£37,222	£4,256	£38,275	£3,600	£37,223	2.8%
7	1,792	1,687	3,479	51.5%	48.5%	11.7%	10.6%	£41,041	£4,007	£41,101	£3,772	£41,070	0.1%	£40,656	£7,182	£40,656	£7,106	£40,656	0.0%
8	620	427	1,047	59.2%	40.8%	13.4%	19.9%	£50,040	£5,423	£51,091	£5,510	£50,469	2.1%	£49,948	£8,842	£51,451	£7,479	£49,958	2.9%
9	742	775	1,517	48.9%	51.1%	20.1%	19.7%	£56,657	£6,988	£57,010	£7,120	£56,837	0.6%	£57,741	£8,168	£57,884	£8,170	£57,832	0.2%
10	290	303	593	48.9%	51.1%	32.4%	32.3%	£67,633	£7,221	£67,981	£7,583	£67,811	0.5%	£65,132	£4,161	£65,132	£4,084	£65,132	0.0%
11	179	323	502	35.7%	64.3%	100.0%	100.0%	£75,082	£11,695	£74,039	£16,545	£74,411	-1.4%	£69,755	£8,584	£69,089	£4,190	£69,089	-1.0%
12	253	626	879	28.8%	71.2%	100.0%	100.0%	£106,948	£30,127	£111,558	£37,510	£110,231	4.1%	£98,513	£33,632	£100,087	£39,743	£98,715	1.6%
Band 1	134	326	460	29.1%	70.9%	100.0%	100.0%	£90,803	£16,305	£93,843	£22,296	£92,957	3.2%	£86,007	£15,468	£85,756	£16,723	£85,932	-0.3%
Band 2	69	137	206	33.5%	66.5%	100.0%	100.0%	£121,338	£26,374	£120,169	£28,705	£120,561	-1.0%	£114,272	£21,641	£110,855	£17,472	£112,791	-3.1%
Band 3	25	67	92	27.2%	72.8%	100.0%	100.0%	£138,172	£18,825	£154,895	£46,171	£150,351	10.8%	£136,144	£12,799	£140,251	£32,912	£136,334	2.9%
Band 4	6	32	38	15.8%	84.2%	100.0%	100.0%	£195,746	£40,242	£178,689	£32,334	£181,382	-9.5%	£193,387	£25,913	£172,565	£48,522	£173,504	-12.1%
no band	19	64	83	22.9%	77.1%	100.0%	100.0%	£99,423	£20,389	£104,427	£27,286	£103,282	4.8%	£98,049	£30,209	£92,929	£39,418	£93,298	-5.5%
Total	7,186	5,855	13,041	55.1%	44.9%	22.0%	31.1%	£42,992	£18,607	£51,606	£27,931	£46,859	16.7%	£38,244	£17,003	£44,316	£23,908	£40,610	13.7%

* All points on these grades are discretionary

Appendix B2: Gender pay gap by grade (total pay) - Academic staff.

		Population		Gender	split (%)	Aver	age (mean)	basic pay in	cluding add	itional payn	nents	I	Median basi	c pay includ	ling addition	al payment	s
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	0	0	0	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
6	16	6	22	72.7%	27.3%	£38,029	£2,391	£37,660	£2,269	£37,928	-1.0%	£38,236	£3,647	£38,264	£2,465	£38,242	0.1%
7	88	68	156	56.4%	43.6%	£39,281	£4,045	£39,215	£4,027	£39,252	-0.2%	£38,302	£6,106	£38,320	£8,239	£38,320	0.0%
8	41	29	70	58.6%	41.4%	£47,524	£5,766	£47,314	£4,481	£47,437	-0.4%	£47,034	£4,844	£47,098	£4,211	£47,051	0.1%
9	186	221	407	45.7%	54.3%	£56,715	£7,747	£57,492	£7,547	£57,137	1.4%	£56,950	£6,600	£57,890	£5,912	£57,729	1.6%
10	103	158	261	39.5%	60.5%	£68,058	£9,896	£67,405	£8,375	£67,662	-1.0%	£65,132	£3,847	£65,132	£4,112	£65,132	0.0%
11	99	215	314	31.5%	68.5%	£74,309	£12,361	£74,391	£19,580	£74,365	0.1%	£69,089	£4,323	£69,089	£1,458	£69,089	0.0%
12	184	494	678	27.1%	72.9%	£104,590	£28,232	£110,320	£38,617	£108,765	5.2%	£98,078	£33,707	£98,424	£36,737	£98,424	0.4%
Total	717	1,191	1,908	37.6%	62.4%	£69,977	£27,968	£82,378	£36,536	£77,718	15.1%	£65,132	£30,098	£69,422	£30,344	£69,089	6.2%

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5

		Population	opulation		split (%)	Average (mean) basic pay including additional payments						Median basic pay including additional payments					
Grade	Woman	Male	Total	Woman	Male	Woman	Woman standard deviation	Male	Male standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Woman	Woman inter- quartile range	Male	Male inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	14	13	27	51.9%	48.1%	£31,236	£1,932	£30,831	£1,650	£31,041	-1.3%	£30,590	£2,666	£29,605	£2,836	£29,723	-3.3%
6	89	35	124	71.8%	28.2%	£37,079	£3,122	£37,512	£3,497	£37,201	1.2%	£37,172	£4,256	£38,333	£4,914	£37,221	3.0%
7	665	330	995	66.8%	33.2%	£41,168	£4,237	£41,662	£3,966	£41,332	1.2%	£41,802	£7,158	£41,871	£6,081	£41,850	0.2%
8	561	387	948	59.2%	40.8%	£50,132	£5,347	£51,346	£5,521	£50,628	2.4%	£49,953	£8,841	£52,955	£7,497	£50,730	5.7%
9	323	255	578	55.9%	44.1%	£56,842	£6,359	£58,602	£6,826	£57,619	3.0%	£57,853	£6,768	£57,890	£5,729	£57,885	0.1%
10	186	142	328	56.7%	43.3%	£67,421	£5,216	£68,727	£6,601	£67,986	1.9%	£65,132	£4,140	£67,082	£6,019	£66,441	2.9%
11	48	48	96	50.0%	50.0%	£79,390	£12,524	£76,418	£9,116	£77,904	-3.9%	£75,479	£13,954	£75,431	£6,705	£75,472	-0.1%
12	48	63	111	43.2%	56.8%	£119,193	£37,472	£124,943	£33,122	£122,457	4.6%	£112,080	£44,534	£114,083	£42,829	£114,072	1.8%
Total	1,934	1,273	3,207	60.3%	39.7%	£51,536	£16,562	£56,226	£20,753	£53,397	8.3%	£47,525	£15,998	£54,395	£16,988	£49,794	12.6%

Appendix B4: Gender pay gap by grade (total pay) Assistant staff.

	Population			Gender split (%) Average (mean) basic pay including additional payments Median basic pay including addition									ling addition	nal payments			
Grade	Woman	Male	Total	Woman	Male	Woman	Woman standard deviation	Male	Male standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Woman	Woman inter- quartile range	Male	Male inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
1	153	136	289	52.9%	47.1%	£22,217	£476	£22,426	£675	£22,316	0.9%	£22,060	£629	£22,315	£902	£22,134	1.1%
2	154	96	250	61.6%	38.4%	£23,234	£791	£23,197	£543	£23,220	-0.2%	£22,847	£489	£23,149	£385	£23,116	1.3%
3	343	228	571	60.1%	39.9%	£24,756	£1,360	£26,240	£3,883	£25,348	5.7%	£24,359	£2,128	£25,143	£2,753	£24,586	3.1%
4	681	284	965	70.6%	29.4%	£28,438	£1,915	£28,385	£2,288	£28,422	-0.2%	£28,145	£3,173	£28,074	£3,181	£28,074	-0.2%
5	881	380	1,261	69.9%	30.1%	£32,864	£2,121	£32,944	£2,400	£32,888	0.2%	£32,982	£2,688	£33,094	£3,423	£33,038	0.3%
6	525	277	802	65.5%	34.5%	£36,787	£2,766	£37,159	£2,693	£36,915	1.0%	£37,223	£4,256	£38,286	£3,485	£37,223	2.8%
7	21	42	63	33.3%	66.7%	£43,636	£3,153	£43,399	£3,602	£43,478	-0.5%	£44,380	£4,517	£44,409	£2,993	£44,409	0.1%
8	7	8	15	46.7%	53.3%	£53,191	£6,197	£52,275	£4,439	£52,702	-1.8%	£54,928	£5,697	£53,884	£6,739	£54,541	-1.9%
Total	2,765	1,451	4,216	65.6%	34.4%	£30,521	£5,292	£30,581	£6,134	£30,542	0.2%	£30,577	£8,159	£30,487	£8,796	£30,570	-0.3%

Appendix B5: Gender pay gap by grade (total pay) - Research staff.

		Population		Gender split (%)		Average (mean) basic pay including additional payments						Median basic pay including additional payments					
Grade	Women	Men	Total	Women	Men	Women	Women standard deviation	Men	Men standard deviation	Total	Pay gap (%)	Women	Women inter- quartile range	Men	Men inter- quartile range	Total	Pay gap (%)
5	454	258	712	63.8%	36.2%	£32,545	£2,409	£32,426	£2,043	£32,502	-0.4%	£32,982	£3,594	£32,982	£3,519	£32,982	0.0%
6	0	0	0	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
7	1,013	1,245	2,258	44.9%	55.1%	£41,063	£3,816	£40,976	£3,648	£41,015	-0.2%	£40,656	£7,182	£40,656	£7,158	£40,656	0.0%
8	10	<5	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
9	232	299	531	43.7%	56.3%	£56,341	£7,213	£55,296	£6,679	£55,753	-1.9%	£57,464	£9,260	£54,615	£7,936	£56,204	-5.2%
10	<5	<5	<5	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*	*
11	32	60	92	34.8%	65.2%	£71,010	£4,098	£70,877	£4,681	£70,923	-0.2%	£69,072	£2,617	£69,089	£4,050	£69,089	0.0%
12	20	69	89	22.5%	77.5%	£99,689	£19,881	£108,197	£30,518	£106,285	7.9%	£98,259	£26,781	£95,305	£42,063	£95,401	-3.1%
Total	1,762	1,936	3,698	47.6%	52.4%	£42,175	£11,227	£45,416	£16,150	£43,872	7.1%	£39,478	£8,390	£41,759	£9,901	£40,656	5.5%

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Appendix C1: Non-pensionable additional payments.

		No	£ average	£ total
Biological Safety Officer	Men	31	£779	£24,155
Biological Salety Officer	Women	21	£616	£12,938
Chairperson Degree Comm.	Men			
Champerson Degree Comm.	Women	<5	*	£30,000
Deputy Director/Head	Men	<5	*	£7,446
Deputy Director/Head	Women	<5	*	£7,979
Laser Officer	Men	28	£605	£16,938
	Women	6	£722	£4,334
Padiation Supervisor	Men	58	£706	£40,924
Radiation Supervisor	Women	42	£993	£41,721
Safety Off/Adviser	Men	53	£356	£18,856
Salety Oll/Adviser	Women	47	£382	£17,945
Other Payment	Men	809	£2,956	£2,391,474
	Women	704	£1,631	£1,148,486
Other Payment - CoL	Men	6,051	£154	£929,468
	Women	6,947	£125	£865,420
	Men	7,032	£488	£3,429,260
Total	Women	7,769	£274	£2,128,822
	Total	14,801	£376	£5,558,083

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Note 1: The row entitled 'Other Payment' includes non-pensionable payments not separately identified in other rows. This mainly includes Assistant staff and Research staff payments, e.g. Early Morning Supplements and Marie Curie Allowances.

Note 2: There are a small number of bonus payments specifically agreed with individuals, where the University wishes to tie their remuneration to the delivery of certain duties or outcomes.
		No	£ average	£ total
Admin Responsibility	Men	7	£10,355	£72,484
Admin Responsibility	Women	<5	*	£7,942
Additional Responsibility	Men	97	£1,888	£183,123
	Women	198	£1,612	£319,078
Additional Hours	Men	31	£3,633	£112,619
	Women	<5	*	£7,710
Other Payment	Men	34	£14,937	£507,852
	Women	11	£10,522	£115,741
	Men	169	£5,184	£876,078
Total	Women	215	£2,095	£450,471
	Total	384	£3,455	£1,326,549

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Note: The row entitled 'Other Payment' includes discretionary pensionable payments not separately identified in other rows.

Appendix C3: Pensionable additional payments (linked to a role).

		No	£ average	£ total
Acting Head	Men	<5	*	£18,160
Acting nead	Women	<5	*	£3,693
Chair Faculty Board	Men	12	£5,893	£70,714
	Women	<5	*	£29,335
Deputy Director/Head	Men	41	£4,978	£204,093
Bopuly Brooton rioud	Women	24	£5,011	£120,265
Director	Men	24	£9,264	£222,336
	Women	16	£6,561	£104,983
Head of Department	Men	46	£10,220	£470,114
	Women	23	£8,864	£203,882
Head of Division	Men	6	£6,000	£36,000
	Women			
Secretary Faculty Board	Men	<5	*	£13,875
Secretary ractity board	Women			
Other Payment	Men	275	£2,953	£812,033
Diner Payment	Women	323	£1,645	£531,494
	Men	409	£4,517	£1,847,325
Total	Women	391	£2,541	£993,653
	Total	800	£3,551	£2,840,978

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Note: The row entitled 'Other Payment' includes pensionable payments (linked to a role) not separately identified in other rows. This mainly includes Assistant staff and Research staff payments e.g. Shift Allowances, Wellcome Trust additional payments.

Appendix C4: Market-related payments.

Staff category	Supplement % of salary	Grade		Sub-Total	
		-	M	F	% F
		9	1	1	50%
	≤5%	10	1		0%
	-	11	1	2	67%
		12	12	2	14%
		9	14	4	22%
	>5% ≤10%	10	9	3	25%
	× 070 ±1070	11	3	2	40%
		12	22	5	19%
		9	8	8	50%
	>10% ≤15%	10	1		0%
	210% ≤13%	11	2		0%
		12	8	4	33%
		9	17	7	29%
	450/ 4000/	10	1		0%
	>15% ≤20%	11	6	9	60%
		12	15	5	25%
		9	1	1	50%
		10	2	•	0%
	>20% ≤25%	10	1	1	50%
		11	8	3	27%
		9	2	<u> </u>	33%
	>25% ≤30%	10	2	1	33%
		11	1	•	0%
		12	3	2	40%
		8		1	100%
		9	3	1	25%
	>30% ≤35%	10	1	1	50%
		11	1		0%
		12	3	1	25%
		9	4	2	33%
	>35% ≤40%	10		3	100%
	× 00 /0 =+0 /0	11	2		0%
		12	3		0%
Academic		9		1	100%
	>40% ≤45%	10		2	100%
	240% 543%	11	4	1	20%
		12	4		0%
		9		1	100%
	>45% ≤50%	11	2		0%
		12	1		0%
		10	2	1	33%
	>50% ≤55%	11	1	1	50%
		12	3	1	25%
		9	-	1	100%
		10	1	•	0%
	>55% ≤60%	10	· ·	1	100%
		12	1	1	50%
		11	1	1	50%
	>60% ≤65%	12	2		0%
	>70% ≤75%	12	2		0%
	~10/0 =1070	12	1		0%
	>75% ≤80%			4	
		12	2	1	33%
	>80% ≤85%	12	2		0%
	>85% ≤90%	11	1		0%
		12	2		0%
	>90% ≤95%	12	2	1	33%
	>95% ≤100%	12	1	1	50%
	>100% ≤105%	12	1	2	67%
	>105% ≤110%	12	2		0%
	>110% ≤115%	12	1		0%
	>115% ≤120%	12	3		0%
	>120% ≤125%	12	2		0%
	>125% ≤130%	12	1		0%
	> 1050/	11	1		0%
	>135% ≤140%	12	1		0%
	>150% ≤155%	12	1		0%
			£5,406,912	£1,737,172	5.0
		ı	~0,700,012	~1,101,114	

Continued: Appendix C4: Market-related payments.

continued: App	endix C4: Market-	related payments.			
		7	1	1	50%
		8	1	1	50%
	~= 0/	9	2	2	50%
	≤5%	10	1		0%
		11		1	100%
		12	2		0%
		7	2		0%
		8	2	5	71%
		9	10	3	23%
	>5% ≤10%	10	6	9	60%
		11	2	2	50%
		12	3	3	50%
		7	5	<u> </u>	100%
		8	1	1	50%
		9	3		
	>10% ≤15%			1	25%
		10	3	3	50%
		11	3	4	57%
		12	2	2	50%
		9	6		0%
	>15% ≤20%	10	4	1	20%
		11	1		0%
		12	2	3	60%
		9	6	3	33%
	>20% ≤25%	10	2	1	33%
Academic Related	~2070 52570	11	1	1	50%
		12	3		0%
-		7		2	100%
		9	3	1	25%
	>25% ≤30%	10	2	1	33%
		11	1	2	67%
		12	3	1	25%
		7	•	1	100%
		9		1	100%
	>30% ≤35%	10	1	1	50%
	- 00 /0 =00 /0	11		1	100%
		12	3	1	25%
-		9	<u> </u>	I	
	>35% ≤40%			0	0%
	23370 24070	11	2	2	50%
-		12	1	1	50%
	>40% ≤45%	10	1	1	50%
		12		1	100%
	4504	9	1		0%
	>45% ≤50%	11		2	100%
		12		1	100%
	>50% ≤55%	9		1	100%
		11		1	100%
	>55% ≤60%	12		1	100%
	>60% ≤65%	10	1		0%
			£1,161,116	£1,086,154	
	>5% ≤10%	4		1	100%
Assistant	>10% ≤15%	5	1		0%
1			£4,239	£2,000	
		7	2	·· ,- *-	0%
	≤5%	12	2		0%
ł	_	7	1		0%
	>5% ≤10%	12	1		0%
		9	1	2	100%
	>10% ≤15%	12	1	£	0%
ŀ		9	2	1	
Research	S1E0/ 2000/			I	33%
	>15% ≤20%	11	1		0%
ļ		12	1		0%
	>20% ≤25%	9	2		0%
		12	1		0%
	>55% ≤60%	12	1	1	50%
	>65% ≤70%	12	1 £260,125	£69,643	0%



Appendix D1: Contribution increments by gender and occupational category

Appendix D2: Single Contribution Payments by gender and occupational category



Men Women



Page 114 of 144

Appendix E2: Scale points of new employees by gender (chart 2)

oint	women Men	women Men	Women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	women Men	Women Men	women Mei
													1
				-								1 1	1 1
				-								···	
												1	1
												3 1 2 1	3 1
												2 1	2 1
							-					1 1	1 1
												1 1	1 1
												1	1
												3 4 2 2	3 4 2 2
												2	2 2
							-					2	2
												1	1
							-						
												59	59
											1 1		1 1
											2		2
										5 3			5 3
										1 1	1 2 1 1		2 3 1 2
									2 3	1 9 20	1 1		1 2 11 23
									1 1	3 2			4 3
									1 2	3 2 4 6			58
					-			1	6				7
			~					4 1 1	21 26 5 9 6 6 4 5 11 1				25 27 6 9
								10 5	6 6				16 11
								4 2	4 5				8 7
							6 3	4 2 3 4 6 2 8 2 4 5 1 3	11 1 3 4				14 5 15 9
							1 1	8 2	3 4 12 8 7 3				21 11
							ຼີ 1	4 5	7 3				21 11 12 8
						-	2 3 31 39	1 3	9 19				12 25 34 40
						1	19 20	3 1 6 6					26 26
						1 3	23 26	1 2					25 31
					3	1	18 26 18 27 56 63 41 50 141 170	4 6					23 32 22 27
					3	13 6	56 63						69 70
					1	5 4	41 50						47 54
					0	9 5	141 170						150 175
					2 21 28	7 4 18 8	5 3 23 17						14 7 62 53
					21 28 49 46 15 5	18 8 6 3	20 17						62 53 55 49
				1	15 5	22 10							38 15
					21 28 49 46 15 5 70 48 42 21								70 48 42 21
				96	42 21 154 90								42 21 163 96
							-						10 1
			1	10 3									10 4
				37 12 14 12									37 12 14 12
			~	14 12 64 35			-						14 12 64 35
			4 1										4 1 12 6
			4 1 12 6 7 3										12 6 7 3
		2 2	39 30										41 32
		17 6											17 6
	40 00	10 5											10 5
	42 20												42 20
									1				

Appendix E3: Scale points of new employees in Grade 9 by gender.



Appendix F: Methodology

The methodology of this Equal Pay Review is consistent with previous reviews in order to analyse trends over time. The approach taken is in line with the relevant Joint Negotiating Committee for Higher Education Staff guidance and Equality and Human Rights Commission advice that where a pay differential related to gender is less than 3%, no action is necessary. Where the difference is greater than 3% but less than 5%, the position should be regularly monitored. For gender pay gaps of more than 5%, action is needed to address the issue and close the gap. Consistent with previous reviews, this review includes in its analysis of all University staff on the single salary spine (i.e., excluding those on spot salaries or those whose pay is not determined by the University).

Pay gap calculation

The pay gap calculation is based on a percentage of the average salary for men, this is a standard equal pay approach and allows meaningful benchmarking with external organisations and publicly available statistics. A pay gap figure without a minus sign indicates that the pay gap shows higher average pay for men compared to women. A minus number indicates the opposite.

Mean and median

Average salaries and gender pay gaps can be calculated by either using the mean or median values. The mean is calculated by adding all values together and dividing by the number of values. The median is the middle value when each of the values are placed in order of smallest to largest.

The median can be a more appropriate method of measuring averages than the mean where there are outlying values within the data being analysed. The median is also helpful for benchmarking with national statistics (ONS) and other institutions who primarily use the median. However, a significant proportion of salaries on the University's pay scale are on the top service point of the grade, for both men and women. In this situation the median values for both genders will tend to be the same, masking any pay gap that may exist.

Therefore, for the purposes of this Equal Pay Review, the mean has continued to be used as the primary method of analysis and continues to inform the narrative of the Report. Where the term average is used this will be the mean unless otherwise stated. The University may review this approach in future equal pay Reports.

Standard deviation

A number of the appendices to this review include standard deviation calculations which are used to identify the dispersion of the values from the average (mean) salary value. A low standard deviation indicates that the pay totals are clustered around the average value whereas a high standard deviation indicates that the pay totals are spread over a wide range. This provides another helpful indicator on the conclusions that can be drawn from the comparisons but where the sample group size is less than 10, the standard deviation may be misleading.

Interquartile range

The appendices also include inter-quartile ranges where appropriate, expressing by how much the members of a group differ from the mean value for the group, in order to provide further insight into potential gender pay issues and for benchmarking purposes. The inter-quartile range is the difference between the upper quartile (i.e. the value of all payments three quarters of the way from lowest to highest) and the lower quartile (i.e. the value of all payments one quarter of the way from lowest to highest).

Data protection

The disclosure to third parties of data from equal pay reviews is covered by the Data Protection Act (1998). The results of an equal pay review can be disclosed as regards individuals or small groups as long as they are in a sufficiently anonymised form. Where fewer than five employees are identified in a particular category of the data the values have been removed and replaced by '<5' (less than five) where necessary. This is in accordance with HESA guidance.

Annex B – Staff Statistical information

Statistics table 1a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point as on 31st March 2024.

Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overall Male Femal
												1	1
												1 1	1 1
												1	1
												3	3
												1 2 1	1 2 1
												3	2 1 3
												1	1
												5 9 1	5 9 1
												13 3	13 3
												7 4	7 4
												8 1 10 1	8 1 10 1
												14 2	14 2
												23 8	23 8
												21 9 14 8	21 9 14 8
												16 3	16 3
												10 10	10 10
												15 7 31 13	15 7 31 13
										1		31 17	31 17
												8 2	8 2
												15 9 31 8	15 9 31 8
												35 7	35 7
												48 16 44 7	48 16 44 7
	1						+	<u> </u>				44 7 143 65	44 7 143 65
							I				2 2		22
											1 1 12 3		1 1 12 3
										1 1	4		5 1
										17 12	248 123		265 135
									20 20	14 7 82 50	82		22 9 102 70
									11 6	26 21			37 27
									14 9	21 13			35 22
								1 1	17 13 194 155				18 14 194 155
									30 33				30 33
								5 11	39 29				44 40
								2 1 4	20 24 29 22				20 26 30 26
							18 14	2	42 33				60 49
							31 27	4 4	39 39				74 70
							28 40 42 37	6 8 1 3	41 24 24 11				75 72 67 51
							305 258	8 7					313 265
							33 24	3 4					36 28
							111 91 129 92	2 3 2					113 94 129 94
					10	1	164 111						164 122
					2 3 4 12	39	76 58						81 70 162 176
					4 12 8 17	1 2	158 164 202 167						162 176 211 186
					10 22	1 3	8 9						19 34
					54 88 59 77	1 1	89						63 98 59 77
					59 77 3 8								59 77 3 8
					47 81								47 81
					15 27 56 109								15 27 56 109
					30 109			1					09
													-
			-										
	1							1					L
	···							1					
			1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1

Statistics table 1b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point as on 31st March 2024.

e it	Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overa Male Fe	
ŀ													1	1	
l															
l													1 1	1	
ł				1			-				1	1		<u>.</u>	
													1 1	1	1
ľ													1 1	1	1
Ì													1	1	
l															
ļ															
													4 2 4 2	4	2
ŀ													4 2 1 2	4	2 2
ŀ													2	· · ·	2
ŀ													- -		
ľ													5 1	5	1
ľ													5 6	5	6
ľ													2 3	2	3
ĺ													2	2	
ĺ													5 1	5	1
۱				ļ									1		1
													1	1	
l													96	9	6
ŀ				-							-	-	8 <u>1</u> 2	8	1 2
ł													4		4
ŀ					1								1		- 1
ł				1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	3 2	3	2
l							1	+	[1		1	1 2	1	2
Í					L				[1		1
l													7 7	7	7
ĺ												12 14		12	14
l												8 5		8	5
ŀ											22 22	8 4		8	4
ł											32 30 15 17	8 11 4 8		40 19	41 25
ŀ											19 27	8 6		27	33
ŀ										21 23	50 66			71	89
ŀ										14 15	15 28			29	43
ŀ										24 32	11 18			35	50
l									22 18	32 30				54	48
ľ									34 29	77 91				111	120
ĺ									28 35	14 14				42	49
l									102 104	13 16					120
ļ									14 39	17 23				31	62
ŀ									19 35	12 15				31	50 70
۱								11 16 6 12	24 39 30 60	8 18 8 18				43	73
۱				+				6 12 13 17	30 60 33 51	8 18 9 15		+		44 55	90 83
ł								28 47	23 34	6 13				57	94
l				1	1		5 7	85 138	23 34 17 40	- 10	1		-		185
Í				1	1		1 5	29 58	16 32		1	1		46	95
l							11 15	41 70	16 32			1			117
l					L		9 37	35 49	17 20				1	~~~~	106
ĺ						8	39 58	22 43						61	109
l				1		4 2	95 147	29 57							206
l						9 14	25 53	17 60							127
۱						16 46	24 67	27 46					-		159
l						35 66	27 45	14 40							151
l					2 0	109 220	29 75	15 33							328
ŀ				1	2 9 3 8	26 82 37 109	27 51 20 54				1	1			142 171
ł					14 26	44 147	20 34								173
ŀ					14 20	59 97									144
ĺ				1	64 184	59 97 54 104					1				288
l				3 1	21 52									24	53
l				2 4	28 76					1		l	1	30	80
Í				3 8	41 87									44	95
ĺ				19 23	37 90										113
ĺ				63 85	56 102										187
۱			1	14 16										14	17
ŀ			3	18 25										21	25
ł			1 3 1 5	26 39 33 60								-	-	27	42 65
l			1 5 46 42	33 60 47 82								+		34 93	65 124
ł			46 42 45 103	-77 - 62										~~~~	124
ł			105											1	
ł		134 153												134	153
ĺ		100					1					1		1	
l	8 3				l		1					1		8	3
Í					1	l					1			1	
l					1						l				
ĺ															
I	2 4													2	4
Í				<u> </u>							<u> </u>				
		1	1	1	1	1	1	1	l	L	1	1	1	1	
							1	1							
	89													8	9

Statistics table 2a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Arts and Humanities as on 31st March 2024.

	Scale Point	Grade T	Grade 1	Grade 2	Grade 3	Grade 4	Grade 5	Grade 6	Grade 7	Grade 8	Grade 9	Grade 10	Grade 11	Grade 12	Overall	Sca Poi
	100	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	10							
																99 94
No No No No No																91
B Image: Solution of the section of	95															9
I I																94 93
Image: sector	92															93
																9 [.] 91
																89 81
I I	87													2 1		8
M N																8
0 1	84															84
M M <th></th> <th>8: 8:</th>																8: 8:
M M <th></th> <th>8[.] 81</th>																8 [.] 81
7 7 7 8 <th>79</th> <th></th> <th>2</th> <th>2</th> <th>7</th>	79													2	2	7
M M																71
	76													35	3 5	7
M M <th></th> <th>75</th>																75
M M <th>73</th> <th></th> <th>2</th> <th>2</th> <th>73</th>	73													2	2	73
0 0 <th>71</th> <th></th> <th>3 4</th> <th>3 4</th> <th>7</th>	71													3 4	3 4	7
0 1 0 <th></th> <th>70 65</th>																70 65
00 1	68															6
M M <th>66</th> <th></th> <th>6</th>	66															6
0 1																6: 64
Image: state s	63												31 24		36 25	6:
00 1 </th <th></th> <th>1</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>6: 6[.]</th>													1			6: 6 [.]
90 1 </th <th>60</th> <th></th> <th>4 8</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>4 8</th> <th>6</th>	60											4 8			4 8	6
Met Met <th></th> <th>1 2</th> <th>3 3</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>59 54</th>											1 2	3 3				59 54
95 <																57 51
SD <	55										5 4				5 4	5
20 1 </th <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>1</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>5</th>										1						5
90 <	52										3 5				3 5	5:
44 45 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 47 48 48 49 40 40 40 41 42 42 43 44 44 44 45 46 46 47 48 49 49 40 40 40 40 41 41 41 41 41 41 42 43 44 45 45 45 45																5 5
47 47 5 5 2<											4 1					4
45 1	47								2 2						2 2	4
44 1 </th <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>1</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>4</th>										1						4
42 1 </th <th>44</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>4 5</th> <th>16 12</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>16 12</th> <th>4</th>	44							4 5	16 12						16 12	4
40 1	42							1 5	11 8						11 8	4
39 Image Image <td< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>1</th><th></th><th>20 19 5 1</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>4</th></td<>							1		20 19 5 1							4
37 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 38 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 38 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 39 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 30 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 31 1 <t< th=""><th>39</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>1 2</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>59</th><th>3</th></t<>	39						1 2								59	3
36 1 </th <th>38 37</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>1 1</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>3</th>	38 37						1 1									3
34 Image: state st	36						1								1	3
32 Image: state st	34						2 3								2 3	3
31 1 </th <th>33 32</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th> </th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>3</th>	33 32															3
29 Image Image <td< th=""><th>31</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>•</th><th>3</th></td<>	31														•	3
28 Image: state st	29															3
26 Image: state st	28															2
24 Image: state st	26															2
22 1 </th <th></th> <th> </th> <th>2</th>																2
21	23															2
19	21															22
18																2
16 <	18															1
15																1
13 12 14 15 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	15															1
12 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 1	13															1
	12															1: 1:
							6 6	3 8	103 80	1 7	39 65	30 23	34 26	62 40	278 255	Tot

Statistics table 2b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Arts and Humanities as on 31st March 2024.

ale int	Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Femal	Grade 2 e Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overall Male Female
0	maie remale	male remai	- maie remaie	maie remaie	male remaie	maie remaie	maie remaie	male remale	male remale	maie remale	maie remaie	maie remaie	male remale	maie remaie
													1	
													1	1
													'	
			-											
											1			1
									1					1
									1					1
									1 5					1 5
									1					1
									1					1
								1						1
									1					1
								1						1
							1	3 1 1 1	1 1					4 3 1 2
							2		1					1 2
								1						1
							1 3 1 7	1 2						1 3 2 9
						1	2							3
						2 1 6	3	2 7						2 12
						1 6 4 11	1 3 2	1						2 10 4 14
						1 2	1							22
						1 9	2							1 11
					2 4	2 4 5 3								2 6 5 7
					2 5	1 3								38
					1									1
					1 1									1 1
				1	4									1 4
				1 3	1 4									2 7
				1 1										1
				1 2										1 2
				1 3										1 3
			1											1
		19 27												19 27

l														
1														
ļ														

Statistics table 3a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Biological Sciences as on 31st March 2024.

ale int	Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overall Male Fema	ale
00															
9 8															
															•••••
													1	1	
l													1	1	
													1 2	1 2	
													-	-	
													1	1	
													1	1	
													1 6 2	1 6 2	
													4	4	
													5 5	55	
													3 1	3 1	
													3	3 1	
													3 3	1 3 3	
			1						1				3 1	3 J	
													2	2	
													5 2	5 2	
													6 2 6	6 2 6	
													7 2	72	
													5 2	52	
													19 11	19 11	
												1 1		1 1	
												2		2	
												1		1	
											1 4	37 15		38 19	
			-								2 2	1		3 2	
										6 5 1	16 14 5 2			22 19 5 3	
			-							3 5	7 1			10 6	
										4 2				4 2	
										29 38				29 38	
										4 5				4 5	
									1	4 3 2 6				4 4 2 6	
										5 4				5 4	
								9 4		4 4				13 8	
								12 5	1 1	1 7				14 13	
								13 13 12 12	2	4 1 1 3				19 14 13 15	
								76 78						76 78	
								9 8	1					9 9	
								23 19						23 19	
								26 32						26 32	
						1 1 3		24 27 13 16						24 28 14 19	
						1 3 1 5		13 16 37 46						14 19 38 51	
						1 7		46 37						47 44	
						36								36	
						8 22		1 1						9 23	
						9 16 1								9 16 1	
						1 8 25								1 8 25	
						3 8								3 8	
						13 26								13 26	
				-											
									1					1	
			1	Т	1		I		1	T					
						47 120		301 298	3 3	67 84	31 23	42 16	81 36	572 580	

Statistics table 3b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Biological Sciences as on 31st March 2024.

ile int	Grade T	Grade 1	Grade 2	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4	Grade 5	Grade 6	Grade 7	Grade 8	Grade 9	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11	Grade 12	Overall Mala Formala
0	male remale	wale remale	male remale	wale remale	male remale	male remale	male remale	male remale	male remale	Male remale	wale remale	wale remale	wale remale	male remale
ŀ														
ŀ														
•														
ĥ														
ĥ														
,														
Ĩ														
1													1	1
													1	1
~														······
ľ														
L														
l.														
ŀ														
ŀ														
ŀ														
ŀ					1									
ľ				1	[•••••••		1	1		
ľ														
L														
ŀ													2	2
ŀ														
ŀ														
-												1		1
											1			1
•••											3	2		5
•••										2 2	2 4			4 6
ľ.										1 1	1			1 2
										3 3	2			3 5
L									1 4	2				16
									3 4	9 14				12 18
ŀ									1 3 3 7	2				1 3 5 7
ŀ									3 7	1				1 4
									3 5	1				4 5
ĥ								4	4 3	1				9 3
ľ									2 5	1				26
Î								1 1	4	2 1				36
								3 5	7					3 12
ŀ							1	3 16	1 4					4 21
							1 2	5 5	1 2					79
							2 2 1 8	2 3 1 4	3 2 1					7 7 3 12
-						2	3 3	4 2						7 7
ŀ						1	3 3 11 19	4 2 1 4						12 24
ľ			1	1	1	3 8	1 6	2 6				1		6 20
ľ						69	2 6	3 2	······					11 17
ſ						3 11	6 5	1 2						10 18
1						16 31	3 10	1 2						20 43
L					1	5 11	5							5 17
I.					1 3	5 19	3 5							9 27
					6 8 2 8	4 18 2 14								10 26 4 22
ŀ					2 8 14 42	2 14 6 12						1		4 22 20 54
ŀ				1	4 16									5 16
ľ				1	6 14									6 15
Ì				2 3	8 15						I	L		10 18
				3 3	89									11 12
Ĺ				6 18	9 15									15 33
				2 1										2 1
ŀ			1	1 3 4 4										2 3
ŀ			1 1	4 4 3 6										5 5 3 6
ŀ			8 11	3 3										3 0 11 14
ŀ			4 24	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,										4 24
ľ														
ľ		19 34												19 34
ľ														
ľ	1 2													12
Ĺ														
ŀ														
ŀ	· ·													<u>.</u> .
ŀ	2 1													2 1
ŀ														
Ŀ.					1							1		1
	1													1

Statistics table 4a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Clinical Medicine as on 31st March 2024.

int	Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overal Male Fe	
0															
ł															
ŀ															
l													1	1	
l															
l													1	1	
ł														·····	
ł													1		1
l															
I															
I													1	1	
ļ															
													3 2	3	
ŀ													2	2	
													1 1 2	1 2	1
													2 2		2
ł														2	4
													1 1	1	1
													2	2	
Í					1				1	1		1	3		3
ĺ					I				I	I		I	6 2		2
													5 1		1
													2	2	
													1	1	
													1		1
													1 1		1
													2	2	
													7 1 8 4		1
I												1	0 4	8 1	4
I												. 1			1
l					1							3 1			1
ĺ					1				1		1				1
ĺ					l							22 20			20
												1 1		1	1
										9 10	2			11	10
										4 3					3
ļ										4 2					2
ļ									1	5 4				5	5
ŀ										31 25					25
ĺ										6 7 6 5					7
l									6	6 5 5 5				6 5	11
I									3	5 5 6 6					6 9
ł								8 7	3	7 9					9 16
ł								8 15	1	7 7					22
ł								7 22		6 7					29
ł								17 16		3 1					17
I								81 114							114
								8 8						8	8
								22 37							37
								28 23							23
						6		33 32							38
								10 21							21
l						2 5		28 45							50
						5 10 4 15		34 41							51 15
						4 15 15 39									15 39
						21 39									39 39
l						21 39									6
						22 40			1	1	1	1	1	22	40
						4 15						1			15
Í						15 55					1	1			55
					1	1	1		1	1	1	1	1		
					1	1	1			1	1		f		
Í					I	I	[I	I	Ι	L			

Statistics table 4b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Clinical Medicine as on 31st March 2024.

	Grade T ale Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overall Male Femal
													~	

													~	
													~	
													~	
													~	

													~	
													• <mark></mark>	
													~	
								L	1			1		
													~	
													-	

												1		1
											2 3	1		2 4
											2 2			2 2
										_	3 3	1		4 3
										3 5 1	5 2 3			5 5 5 4
										2 4	3			2 4
									4 3	5 2				9 5
									6 9	5 8				11 17
									10 7	2				12 7
									21 24	3 2				24 26
									2 12	2 1				4 13
									57	3				5 10
								1 7	7 15	1				8 23
								2 3 5 7	9 12 7 16	1				11 16 13 23
								6 11	4 2					10 13
								18 34	1 8					19 42
								5 15	4 4					9 19
							3 4	15 18	1 4					19 26
							1 11	8 15	3 3					12 29
						2	59	4 9						9 20
						1	13 20	5 17						19 37
						1 2	6 8 6 12	1 11						8 21 12 26
						2 9 5 8	6 12 2 4	4 5 4 5						12 26 11 17
						5 8 8 45	2 4 5 11	4 5 3 6						16 62
					1 3	2 19	7 13	Ĭ						10 35
						4 19	3 4							7 23
					1 1	10 28								11 29
					2 11	9 21								11 32
ļ					8 35	9 12								17 47
					2 17									2 17
				2	3 18 6 21									3 18 6 23
				4 3	5 19			1				1	1	6 23 9 22
				3 15	11 14									14 29
			1	3 3								1	1	3 4
				2 1										2 1
				6 7										67
				7 10										7 10
			6 4	38										9 12
			1 7											1 7
		1												-
		1												1
5	2 1													2 1
	·													
								 				1		
	2													2
														4 6
	4 6								1	1	1	1		

Statistics table 5a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of the Humanities and Social Sciences as on 31st March 2024.

le nt	Grade T Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overal Male Fe	
1															
l															
													1	1	
													3	3	
													1 3 2	1 3	2
													2 2	2	~
													2	2	
													3 1		1
													5 1	5	1 2
													2 1 1	1	2
													3	3	
													25	2	5
													3 1	3	1
													7 1 9 7	7 9	1 7
													2	2	
													1 2		2
													4 2 4	4	2
													4 5 4	4 5	4
							1						9 1	9	1
													16 19		19
												1			1
														1	
											3 5	43 31			36
											2 3 13 14	1		3 13	3 15
										1	13 14 10 8			13 10	15 9
											3 3			3	3
										30 22					22
									2	7 4 9 6				7 11	4 6
										3 5				3	5
									1	86				8	7
								1	1 2	6 8 9 10					10 12
								1	3 5	11 6					11
								2	1	4 4				4	7
							-	8 16	8 5						21
								2 4 8	3 2 1 2					3 5	4 10
								7 10	'						10
								11 12							12
						1		4 5						5	5
								10 20 13 17							20 17
						2	1	2 8						4	9
						2 4		3 1						5	5
						6 4								6	4
						1 2 4								2	1 4
						2 4 1 1								2 1	4 1
						7 10									10
				1											
														~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	

### Statistics table 5b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of the Humanities and Social Sciences as on 31st March 2024.

ale int	Grade T	Grade 1	Grade 2	Grade 3	Grade 4	Grade 5	Grade 6	Grade 7	Grade 8	Grade 9	Grade 10	Grade 11	Grade 12	Overall
int 10	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Female	Male Femal					
													1	
ļ														
													1	1
												1		1
										1	1			1 1
										1				1
									1 1	1				1 2 1
										4 2				4 2
									1					1
									3 1	1				4 1
									1 1					1 1
								1	1	1				1
								' '	1					2 1
								1 1						1 1
							1	1 5 1 1	1					1 7 1 2
								2 3						2 3
							4	3						7
						1	3 6 2 12	2 1 2						5 7 3 14
							1 1	2						1 3
						5	1 1	1 1						2 7
						2 3 10 19	2 1 1	1 1 5						4 5 11 25
					2	1 9	2 1	ž						3 12
					4	1 2	2							1 4
					1 3 1 2	1 17 3 5								2 20 4 7
					5 18	2 9								7 27
				1	4									5
				1	3 9 2 13									3 9 2 14
				1	6 4									6 5
				6 3 2 4	5 13									11 16 2 4
				2 4 2										2 4 2
				5										5
			1 4 1	7 2 5										8 6 6
			4 1 2 4	2 5										6 6 2 4
		5 4												5 4
ļ														
1														
ļ				1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	1
ļ														

## Statistics table 6a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of the Physical Sciences as on 31st March 2024.

	Grade T & A	Grade 1 Mon Womon	Grade 2	Grade 3	Grade 4	Grade 5	Grade 6	Grade 7	Grade 8 n Men Women	Grade 9	Grade 10 Mon Womon	Grade 11 Mon Womon	Grade 12 Mon Womon	Overall Men Women
	wien women	wien women	wien women	wien women	wien women	wien women	wien women	wien wome	wien women	wen women	wien women	Men Women	Men Women 1	Men Women 1
														·····
													1 1	1 1
													2	2
													2	2
													1	1
													3	3
													3 1	3 1
													4 1	4 1
													2	2
													3	3
													1 7 1	1 7 1
													4 1	4 1
													4	4
ļ					1			1		1		1	2	2
J							<b>_</b>	[		[			1 1	1 1
J													4 3	4 3
J													6 1	6 1
J													9 5	95
J													1	1 6
J									1			1	6 8 1	8 1
J									1				13 2	13 2
J					1		1		1	1	1	1	19 2	19 2
ļ									I		I	[	10	10
J													35 15	35 15
J														
J												1		1
J												4		4
J									1		4	52 21		56 21
											2	4		6
										1	1	-		1 1
										1	2 1			3 1
										5	3 3			8 3
									1	3 3				4 3
										44 20				44 20
J										7 2				7 2
J									1	8 4				9 4 2
J									**	2 4 1				2 4 1
J								1		12 4				12 5
J							1	5 2	1	6 3		1		12 5
J					1			4		9 2		İ		13 2
								7		6				13
J								71 23						71 23
J								13 2	1					13 3
J								33 9 42 40	1					34 9
ļ								43 10 41 17	1					43 11 41 17
ļ								41 17 30 6						41 17 30 6
J								30 8		1				30 28
J								49 31		1				49 31
J														
J						74								7 4
J						13 11								13 11
ļ									-					_ <u>_</u>
ļ						6 5			+					6 5 1 2
ļ						1 2 14 9								1 2 14 9
ļ						ч <del>т</del> 9			-					🧿
J							1		1	1	1	1		1
J							1	1		1	1	1	1	
J														
ļ														
J														
J														
ļ														
ļ									1					
ļ									1					
J									1	1		1		
J											l			
J														
J														
ļ														
J									-					
J														
J									1					
J									1					
1							1		1	1		1		
J.			·····							1				
ļ														

### Statistics table 6b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of the Physical Sciences as on 31st March 2024.



Statistics table 7a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Technology as on 31st March 2024.

Mo     <	ļ	Grade T & A Men Women	Grade 1 Men Women	Grade 2 Men Women	Grade 3 Men Women	Grade 4 Men Women	Grade 5 Men Women	Grade 6 Men Women	Grade 7 Men Womer	Grade 8 Men Women	Grade 9 Men Women	Grade 10 Men Women	Grade 11 Men Women	Grade 12 Men Womer	Overall Men Women
Image: state															
Image: state	ļ														
Image: state     I															
Image: state     I	ŀ														
Image: state     I	ŀ														
Image: state     I	ŀ														
Image: state     I	ľ														
Image: state	ľ														
Image: state	ľ														
Image: state	ļ														
Image: state	ļ														
Image: series of the series	ŀ													1	1
Image: series of the series	ŀ													1	3 1
Image: sector	ł													2	
Image: serie serie serie series     Image: serie	ŀ													5	
Image: state	Ì														
Image: series of the serie	ľ														
Image: series of the series	ĺ													8 1	
Image: state     I	ļ													2 1	
Image: state	l														
Image: state	l														
Image: state     I	۱														
	ŀ													6 1	
Image: state     I	ŀ														
	ŀ				+	+		+	1	+				2 3	
Image: series of the series	ŀ			1	1				1						
Image: state	ŀ				1	1			1	1					
Image: state	l			1		1		1	1	1		1			
Image	l				1				1			1		12 1	12 1
Image: state	l														47 9
Image: state	l														
Image: state	ŀ				ļ										
	ŀ														
Image: state	ŀ														
Image: state	ŀ														
	ł										4 3				
Image: state	ŀ														
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ														
Image: state stat	ľ														
Image: state stat	ľ										40 17				40 17
Image: state stat	ļ														
Image: state	l									2					
Image: state stat	l				ļ					~	4 1				
Image: state	ŀ								1 1						
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ										9 2				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ				1										
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ			1	1	1		1							
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ľ				1		1					1		1	44 10
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ľ			I	I							I			2
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ľ								21 13						
Image: state stat	I														
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ			L			1								
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	ŀ							2 4							
Image: state of the state o	ŀ						1 2								
Image: state of the state	ŀ						1 1								3/ 18
Image: Sector of the sector	ŀ														
3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3     3 <td>ŀ</td> <td></td> <td>9 5</td>	ŀ														9 5
8         6	ľ			1	1					1		1			
6 1 6 1	Í						86								86
Image: state	ſ						6 1								
Image: state in the state i	l						56								56
Image: state	l														
	ŀ														
Image: state in the state i	ŀ														
Image: problem     Imade: problem     Image: problem     Image: proble	ŀ														
Image: state	ŀ														
	ŀ														
Image: state	ŀ								1						
Image: state	ĺ							I				1		1	
Image: state stat	ĺ								I						
	ľ														
	l														
Image: state	ĺ														
	l														
	ŀ														
	ŀ														
	ŀ														
	ŀ														
	ŀ					+		+		+					
	ŀ											1			
	ſ.				1	1		1	1	1					<u> </u>
	J.			1	1	1		1	1	1		1		1	

## Statistics table 7b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, School of Technology as on 31st March 2024.



## Statistics table 8a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, Council Institutions (UAS & NSIs) as on 31st March 2024.

de T&A N Women	Grade 1 Men Women	Grade 2 Men Women	Grade 3 Men Women	Grade 4 Men Women	Grade 5 Men Women	Grade 6 Men Women	Grade 7 Men Women	Grade 8 Men Women	Grade 9 Men Women	Grade 10 Men Womer	Grade 11 Men Women	Grade 12 Men Women	Overall Men Wome
							-						
							-						
							l						
									1				
				1		1			1		1		
											-		
							-				2		
							-						
										1			1
							-		1				1
								3	1				4
								1					1
							~	1					1
							-	1 1					1
							1 1	1					1 2
							1						1
							2						2
							1						1
							1 1						1 1
													· · ·
				1	1		1		1		1		1 1
					1								1
							-						
													1
						1	1		1		1		1
									1				
											·		1
				I							[		
						1							
		l				1	1		1		1		1
				I			L		[		I		
									1				

# Statistics table 8b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, Council Institutions (UAS & NSIs) as on 31st March 2024.

	Grade T & A Men Women	Grade 1 Men Women	Grade 2 Men Women	Grade 3 Men Women	Grade4 Men Women	Grade 5 Men Women	Grade 6 Men Women	Grade7 Men Women	Grade 8 Men Women	Grade 9 Men Women	Grade 10 Men Women	Grade 11 Men Women	Grade 12 Men Women	Overall Men Women
													1	1
													1	1
													1	1
													1 1	1 1
													1 1	1 1
													1	1
													32	32
														4 2
													<u>4 2</u> 1 1	1 1
									~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~				2	2
													1	1
													4 6	4 6
														2 3
													2	2
													31	3 1
													1	1
ŀ													1 8 5	1 8 5
ľ													<u>6</u> 1	6 1
													1	1
													3	3
													1 3 1	1 3 1
-													3 1	2
													1	1
													34	3 4
ŀ												8 8		8 8 7 3
-												7 3 4 4		7 3 4 4
-											21 25	7 4		28 29
											8 13	2 3		10 16
										10	11 10	6 1		17 11
ŀ									****	12 14 6 9	33 41 11 13			45 55 17 22
										8 14	10 11			17 22
*****									11 6	15 16				26 22
									12 8	43 41				55 49
									5 14	9 13				14 27
									45 49 5 15	7 11 12 16				52 60 17 31
									6 12	5 11				11 23
								1 2	8 14	3 10				12 26
								2 5	12 30	6 11				20 46
								1 5	11 18	5 10				17 33
							2 1	3 11 30 41	12 19 7 21	4 9				19 39 39 63
							1	5 18	10 16					15 35
							4	13 24	5 19					18 47
							1 4	15 21	11 9					27 34
						2	1 10	7 12						8 24
						1	19 41 8 16	12 16 8 27						31 57 17 43
-						3	10 27	11 22						21 52
						5 5	10 12	7 22						22 39
						18 48	11 28	4 16						33 92
-					1	6 23	5 14 5 11							11 38 18 39
Ŀ					2	13 28 10 35	5 11							18 39 10 37
ľ					4 7	21 28								25 35
					13 31	16 41								29 72
				1	95									10 5
				1	7 12									7 13
				1 3 5	18 17 10 20									19 17 13 25
Ŀ				23 14	10 20 17 17									40 31
				4 4										4 4
			1	4 12										5 12
				9 12										9 12
			1 11 10	15 13 14 13										16 13 25 23
			20 34	13			1			1		1		20 34
Ľ												1		
		86												86
ŀ														
ŀ							1							
1														1 3
	1 3			1	1			1		1	1	1		

Statistics table 9a: Number of Academic and Research staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, General Board Institutions (NSIs) as on 31st March 2024.

nt	Grade T & A Men Women	Grade 1 Men Women	Grade 2 Men Women	Grade 3 Men Women	Grade 4 Men Women	Grade 5 Men Women	Grade 6 Men Women	Grade 7 Men Women	Grade 8 Men Women	Grade 9 Men Women	Grade 10 Men Women	Grade 11 Men Women	Grade 12 Men Womer	Overall Men Women
0														
; ;														
2														
ŀ														
ŀ														
ľ														
													-	
ŀ														
ľ														
ľ														
ŀ														
ŀ														
l														
ľ														
ŀ														
ŀ														
l		1			1									
ŀ														
ŀ												1		1
ŀ							1		1	1	1			
l														<u> </u>
ŀ											1	1		2
ŀ										1	1 1 1 4			1 1 2 4
ľ											1 1			1 1
										1	1			1 1
									~					
ŀ									~	3 4 1 3				3 4 1 3
ľ									1	1				2
										2 2				22
ŀ									1	1				2
ŀ								2		1 1 3				1 1 5
ľ									1	1				1 1
								1 2		1				1 3
ŀ							~	1 3 1						1 3 1
ľ								. 1	1					2
								2						2
ŀ						2		2 3						2 5
ŀ								1 1 1						1 1
ŀ						1		2 4			1	1		3 4
l														
ŀ						2		1						3
ŀ			ļ											
ŀ						1								1
ŀ														
ŀ														
ŀ														
l														
ŀ														
ŀ														
l														
ŀ														
ŀ														
ŀ														
f														
				*					[1		1	1	1

Statistics table 9b: Number of Academic-Related and Assistant staff on the single salary spine by grade, gender and scale point, General Board Institutions (NSIs) as on 31st March 2024.

Male Female	Grade 1 Male Female	Grade 2 Male Female	Grade 3 Male Female	Grade 4 Male Female	Grade 5 Male Female	Grade 6 Male Female	Grade 7 Male Female	Grade 8 Male Female	Grade 9 Male Female	Grade 10 Male Female	Grade 11 Male Female	Grade 12 Male Female	Overall Male Female
			-										
			-										
												1	1
												1	1
			-										
			-										
	1	1	1	1					1		1	1	1
			-										
	1	-	1										
	1	1	1	1	1	1					1	1	1
												1	1
												1	1
			-										
				.									
			-									1	1
	+		+										
			1								2 3		2 3
	-		1	1							2 5		
		L								3			3
										1 1	1 2		2 3
				ļ						1 3	1		1 4
									2 1	3 3			54
									3	3			6
									2 6	1			2 7
								1 2 2	2 6 3 9				3 6 5 11
								3 1	5 9				3 1
			-					5 6	2				5 8
								3 1	-				3 1
								2 2					2 2
							3	3	1				7
								1 2	1 3				2 5
							1 2	3 3	1				4 6
							3 7	1 1	2				4 10
			-				4 13	2					6 13 0 10
						1	1 7 1 6	1 5 3 4					2 12 5 10
						1 1 3	4 1	3 4					5 8
					1	8 8	2 2						10 11
					1	7 11	1 2						9 13
	1	1	1	1		1 7	3 4				1		4 11
				I	3	3	1 3						19
		L			4 3	1 6	4						5 13
					12 18	4 7	2 2						18 27
			-	1	2 6	1 8							4 14
			-	2 1	2 7	4 16							8 24
			-	5	1 14								1 19
			+	3 6	2 10								5 16 15 29
	+	-		7 20	89				-				15 29 4
	1		1	4 5 7									4 6 7
	1		·	5 / 1 10									1 10
			59	2 17				1					7 26
	1	1	17 20	6 22		1	1	1	1		1		23 42
	1		3 1			1	1	1			1		3 1
			8 3			L	L	L					8 3
			1 8										1 8
		3	6 13										6 16
		11 6	17 50										28 56
		15 25											15 25
	38 58												38 58
									-				
	~		1	1					1		1		
	~		1										
	×		1	1		1							
			1	1		1	1	1			1		
				L		I					[
			1										
				T		Т	[T					

Page 135 of 144

Statistics table 10a: Total pensionable and non-pensionable by School and gender.

		Arts &	Humanities	Biologica	I Sciences	Clinica	al Medicine		ties & Social ciences	Physic	al Sciences	Teo	chnology	C	ouncil	Gene	ral Board	Т	otal
		No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£
Pensionable	Men	21	£100,111	84	£503,485	109	£1,018,305	36	£130,555	78	£433,794	77	£304,324	96	£187,517	77	£45,313	578	£2,723,403
Fensionable	Women	22	£58,244	108	£407,691	95	£431,590	29	£140,225	47	£136,546	64	£96,668	122	£120,749	120	£52,410	606	£1,444,124
Non-pensionable	Men	341	£84,230	1,025	£593,941	1,373	£443,189	612	£542,160	1,176	£466,384	1,099	£800,873	1,101	£455,883	305	£42,600	7,032	£3,429,260
Non-pensionable	Women	364	£72,947	1,359	£515,225	1,796	£368,646	685	£278,760	637	£198,568	814	£272,926	1,514	£350,400	600	£71,350	7,769	£2,128,822
	Men	362	£184,341	1,109	£1,097,425	1,482	£1,461,493	648	£672,715	1,254	£900,179	1,176	£1,105,197	1,197	£643,400	382	£87,913	7,610	£6,152,664
Total	Women	386	£131,191	1,467	£922,917	1,891	£800,236	714	£418,985	684	£335,114	878	£369,594	1,636	£471,150	720	£123,760	8,375	£3,572,946
	Total	748	£315,532	2,576	£2,020,342	3,373	£2,261,729	1,362	£1,091,700	1,938	£1,235,293	2,054	£1,474,792	2,833	£1,114,550	1,102	£211,672	15,985	£9,725,610

Statistics table 10b: Pensionable by payment type and gender.

			Total
		No	£
Admin Responsibility	Men	7	£72,484
Admin Responsibility	Women	<5	£7,942
Additional Responsibility	Men	97	£183,123
Additional Responsibility	Women	198	£319,078
Additional Hours	Men	31	£112,619
	Women	<5	£7,710
Acting Head	Men	<5	£18,160
Acting flead	Women	<5	£3,693
Chairman Faculty Board	Men	12	£70,714
	Women	<5	£29,335
Deputy Director/Head	Men	41	£204,093
	Women	24	£120,265
Director	Men	24	£222,336
	Women	16	£104,983
Head of Department	Men	46	£470,114
	Women	23	£203,882
Head of Division	Men	6	£36,000
	Women		
Secretary Faculty Board	Men	<5	£13,875
Secretary ractify Board	Women		
Other Payment	Men	309	£1,319,885
	Women	334	£647,235
	Men	578	£2,723,403
Total	Women	606	£1,444,124
	Total	1,184	£4,167,527

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5. Figures are rounded to the nearest pound.

Statistics table 10c: Non-pensionable by payment type and gender.

			Total
		No	£
Biological Safety Officer	Men	31	£24,155
Biological Salety Officer	Women	21	£12,938
Chairman Degree Comm.	Men		
Chairman Degree Comm.	Women	<5	£30,000
Deputy Director/Head	Men	<5	£7,446
Deputy Director/fiead	Women	<5	£7,979
Laser Officer	Men	28	£16,938
	Women	6	£4,334
Radiation Supervisor	Men	58	£40,924
	Women	42	£41,721
Safety Off/Adviser	Men	53	£18,856
	Women	47	£17,945
Other Payment	Men	809	£2,391,474
Other Payment	Women	704	£1,148,486
Other Payment - CoL	Men	6,051	£929,468
	Women	6,947	£865,420
	Men	7,032	£3,429,260
Total	Women	7,769	£2,128,822
	Total	14,801	£5,558,083

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Statistics table 10d: Pensionable by grouped payment type, School and gender.

		Arts &	Humanities	Biologic	al Sciences	Clinical Medicine		Sciences		Physic	al Sciences	Тес	hnology	Council		General Board		т	otal
		No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£
Headship payments (inc Chairman Faculty Board, Deputy Director/Head,	Men	15	£82,007	29	£218,351	28	£276,131	17	£81,367	19	£166,577	26	£210,860					134	£1,035,292
Director, Head of Department, Acting Head, Head of Division, Secretary Faculty Board)	Women	12	£48,321	19	£123,945	14	£104,359	13	£118,264	7	£43,857	<5	£23,414					68	£462,159
Additional Hours/Responsibility payments	Men	<5	£3,131	12	£20,732	24	£73,636	5	£8,422	14	£28,659	13	£50,449	56	£174,988	9	£8,210	135	£368,226
(inc Admin Responsibility, Additional Responsibility, Additional Hours)	Women	<5	£4,516	16	£34,635	33	£58,602	6	£6,722	19	£44,751	42	£38,179	62	£117,311	22	£30,014	204	£334,729
Other Payment	Men	<5	£14,973	43	£264,402	57	£668,538	14	£40,766	45	£238,559	38	£43,015	40	£12,528	68	£37,103	309	£1,319,885
	Women	6	£5,407	73	£249,112	48	£268,629	10	£15,239	21	£47,939	19	£35,075	60	£3,438	98	£22,396	334	£647,236
Total	Men Women	21 22	£100,111 £58,244	84 108	£503,485 £407,691	109 95	£1,018,305 £431,590	36 29	£130,555 £140,225	78 47	£433,794 £136,546	77 64	£304,324 £96,668	96 122	£187,517 £120,749	77 120	£45,313 £52,410	578 606	£1,444,124
	Total	43	£158,355	192	£911,176	204	£1,449,894	65	£270,780	125	£570,341	141	£400,992	218	£308,266	197	£97,722	1,184	£4,167,527

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Figures are rounded to the nearerst pound.

Statistics table 10e: Non-pensionable by grouped payment type, School and gender.

		Arts &	Humanities	Biologica	l Sciences	Clinica	I Medicine		ties & Social iences	Physica	al Sciences	Teo	hnology	C	ouncil	Gene	ral Board		Total
		No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£	No	£
Safety Payments (inc Biological Safety Officer, Laser Officer, Radiation Officer,	Men	<5	£744	41	£29,896	69	£40,453	12	£3,480	23	£11,479	14	£10,665	6	£2,255	<5	£1,900	170	£100,872
Radiation Supervisor, Safety Off/Adviser)	Women	<5	£597	34	£25,471	45	£24,293	6	£3,437	8	£4,116	<5	£625	17	£17,801	<5	£598	116	£76,937
Headship payments (inc Chairman Degree Comm., Chairman Payment, Deputy	Men					<5	£5,946	<5	£1,500									<5	£7,446
Director/Head, Head of Department, Secretary Payment)	Women							<5	£7,979					<5	£30,000			<5	£37,979
Other Payments (inc Cost of Living and COVID	Men	340	£83,486	984	£564,044	1,303	£396,789	599	£537,180	1,153	£454,906	1,085	£790,208	1,095	£453,629	301	£40,700	6,860	£3,320,941
payments)	Women	362	£72,350	1,325	£489,754	1,751	£344,353	678	£267,343	629	£194,451	812	£272,302	1,496	£302,600	598	£70,753	7,651	£2,013,906
	Men	341	£84,230	1,025	£593,941	1,373	£443,189	612	£542,160	1,176	£466,384	1,099	£800,873	1,101	£455,883	305	£42,600	7,032	£3,429,260
Total	Women	364 705	£72,947	1,359	£515,225	1,796	£368,646	685	£278,760	637	£198,568	814	£272,926	1,514	£350,400	600	£71,350	7,769	£2,128,822
* Data wat diambawad dwa ta a w	Total		£157,177	2,384	£1,109,166	3,169	£811,835	1,297	£820,920	1,813	£664,952	1,913	£1,073,799	2,615	£806,284	905	£113,950	14,801	£5,558,083

* Data not displayed due to a gender population of less than 5.

Figures are rounded to the nearerst pound.

Statistics table 11a: Count of all staff in receipt of a market pay award as on 31st March 2024 by staff category, School (or equivalent) and gender.

Staff category	Supplement % of salary	Grade	Arts & Humanities		nities & Sciences	Physical S	ciences	Techno	logy	Biologica Sciences		Clinical Medicine	Council	Genera	I Board		Sub-Total	
			M F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	M F	M F	м	F	м	F	% F
		9		1										1		1		0%
	≤5%	11			1							1			1	1	2	67%
		12		2		3		4								9		0%
	_	9		2				1								3		0%
	>5% ≤10% -	10						1								1		0%
		11			1	0		2		1						3	1	25%
		12 9		1	1	3		1	2	3	1					8	1 4	11% 50%
		10		1	1	1		1	2	2						4	4	0%
	>10% ≤15% -	10		1		1										2		0%
	-	12	1			2	1	2			2	1				6	3	33%
		9		1												1		0%
	>15% ≤20%	11		1												1		0%
		12		3	1	3		3		1						10	1	9%
	>20% ≤25%	12				3	1				1					4	2	33%
		9									1						1	100%
	>25% ≤30% _	10				0		2			1					2	1	33%
		12			1	2	1	1						+	1	3	2	40%
		8						1	1						1	1	<u>1</u> 1	100% 50%
	>30% ≤35% –	10						1	1	1	1					1	1	50%
	-	10		2	1			1								3	1	25%
		9		-				1	1	1						2	1	33%
		10						-	2		1					_	3	100%
	>35% ≤40% —	11								1						1		0%
		12		1				2								3		0%
		9							1								1	100%
		10									2						2	100%
		11		1				2	1							3	1	25%
Academic		12		1				3								4		0%
	>45% ≤50%	9 11							1	1						1	1	100% 0%
	-4370 23070	12		1						1						1		0%
		12		-				2	1							2	1	33%
	>50% ≤55%	10						-		1	1					1	1	50%
	-	12		3	1											3	1	25%
		9							1								1	100%
	>55% ≤60% -	10						1								1		0%
	- 5570 =0070	11									1						1	100%
		12						1	1							1	1	50%
	>60% ≤65%	11			1			1								1	1	50%
		12		1				1						+		2		0%
	>70% ≤75%	12 10						1						+		1		0% 0%
	>75% ≤80% -	10				1		1	1							2	1	33%
	>80% ≤85%	12				1		1		1				1		2		0%
		11						1						1		1		0%
	>85% ≤90% —	12		1		1		1								2		0%
	>90% ≤95%	12			1			2								2	1	33%
	>95% ≤100%	12						1	1							1	1	50%
	>100% ≤105%	12						1	2							1	2	67%
	>105% ≤110%	12						2						 		2		0%
	>110% ≤115%	12						1						-		1		0%
	>115% ≤120%	12		-				3								3		0%
	>120% ≤125%	12		1				1						+		2		0%
	>125% ≤130%	12		1				1						-		1		0% 0%
	>135% ≤140% -	11 12						1								1		0%
	>150% ≤155%	12						1						+		1		0%
	- 100/0 2100/0	12												+			£1,319,572	
	L													1		£4,407,881	£1,319,572	L

Page 140 of 144

Continued Statistics table 11a: Count of all staff in receipt of a market pay award as on 31st March 2024 by staff category, School (or equivalent) and gender.

								_						
		7							1	1		1	1	50%
	-													
		8						1	1			1	1	50%
	≤5%	9							2	2		2	2	50%
	-	10							1			1		0%
	_	11								1			1	100%
		12				1			1			2		0%
		7				1		1				2		0%
	_	'						1				2		078
		8							2	5		2	5	71%
	>5% ≤10%	9		1			2		6	3	1	10	3	23%
	-	10				1		1	6	7		6	9	60%
	-	11				1			1	2		2	2	50%
	-	12							2	3	1	3	3	50%
		7	1						1		1		1	100%
	-	8							1	1		1	1	50%
	-	9					1		3			3	1	25%
	>10% ≤15% -	10			1	1			2	2		3	3	50%
	-	11				1 3			1	1	1	3	4	57%
	-	12				1 1			2	1		2	2	50%
		9			1	-			5			6	-	0%
	-	10				2		1	1	1		4	1	20%
	>15% ≤20% -	11				1	1	1	+ ' -	1		4		20%
	-	12				1			2	2		2	3	60%
						1	1	+						
Academic	-	9				4			6	2		6 2	3	33%
Related	>20% ≤25% -	10			1	1	1						1	33%
	-	11				1			1			1	1	50%
		12							3			3		0%
	-	7						1		1			2	100%
		9			1		2			1		3	1	25%
	>25% ≤30%	10						1	2			2	1	33%
	_	11				1 1		1				1	2	67%
		12							3	1		3	1	25%
		7									1		1	100%
	_	9					1						1	100%
	>30% ≤35%	10							1	1		1	1	50%
	-	11									1		1	100%
	-	12				1			2	1		3	1	25%
		9					1					1		0%
	>35% ≤40%	11					1		2	1		2	2	50%
	-	12				1				1		1	1	50%
		10	1				1		1			1	1	50%
	>40% ≤45% -	12		1		1		1	1			I	1	100%
		9	İ	İ		i .	1		1			1	· ·	0%
	>45% ≤50%	11					2		1			1	2	100%
		12					-			1			1	100%
		9	1	1	1	1	1	1	1	•	1	1	1	100%
	>50% ≤55%	11					1			1			1	100%
	>55% ≤60%	12	1				1	-	1	1		1	1	100%
	>60% ≤65%	10	1	1				1	1			1		0%
	. 30 /0 -00 /0	10							<u> </u>			£1,151,349	£1 086 154	
	>5% ≤10%	4	t	1			1	+				~1,101,049	1	100%
Assistant	>5% ≤10% >10% ≤15%	5	ł	ł	1		1	+	+			1	1	0%
Assistant	/10 % ≥10%	3			1		+	+	+			1 £4,239	£2,000	0%
		-											£2,000	00/
	≤5% -	7	1				1		-			2		0%
		12	<u> </u>		1	1		+	<u> </u>			2		0%
	>5% ≤10% -	7	1									1		0%
		12	ļ		1		_	_				1		0%
	>10% ≤15%	12	ļ	1					1			1		0%
Research	>15% ≤20%	9	1						L			1		0%
	>20% ≤25% -	9				2						2		0%
		12	1									1		0%
	>55% ≤60%	12			1		1					1	1	50%
	>65% ≤70%	12			1							1		0%
									1			£218,849	£44,477	1 1

	Male	Female
Academic	116	43
Academic Related	89	71
Assistant	1	1
Research	13	1
Total Supplements	£5,782,318	£2,452,203

Statistics table 11b: Count of all staff in receipt of an advanced contribution supplement as on 31st March 2024 by staff category, School (or equivalent) and gender.

Staff category	Supplement % of salary	Grade	Arts & Hu	imanities	Human Social S		Physical S	sciences	Techn	ology	Biolog Scier		Clinical M	edicine	Coι	ıncil	Genera	l Board	ŝ	Sub-Total	
			м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	% F
		9																1		1	100%
	≤5%	10			1														1		0%
		12				1			1		2			1					3	2	40%
		9	1		3	3	3		1	1	2		1						11	4	27%
	> 50/ <100/	10			1				7	2		1							8	3	27%
	>5% ≤10% —	11								1										1	100%
		12	1		3	1	2		3		4	3	1						14	4	22%
	> 100/ <150/	9		3	3			1	1										4	4	50%
	>10% ≤15% —	12				1	1				1								2	1	33%
		9		2	7	1	5	4	3		1								16	7	30%
	. 450/ - 2000/	10					1												1		0%
	>15% ≤20% —	11		1	3	5	1	2	1			1							5	9	64%
		12			1	1			2		1	3	1						5	4	44%
Academic		9			1	1													1	1	50%
		10							2										2		0%
	>20% ≤25% — 	11							1	1									1	1	50%
		12			3	1			1										4	1	20%
	050/ 1000/	9			2														2		0%
	>25% ≤30% —	11											1						1		0%
	>30% <35% —	9			2														2		0%
	>30% ≤35% —	11			1														1		0%
	050/ 100/	9			1		1					1							2	1	33%
	>35% ≤40% —	11			1														1		0%
	>40% ≤45%	11			1														1		0%
	>45% ≤50%	11			1														1		0%
	>70% ≤75%	12			1														1		0%
																			£999,031	£417,600	1
	>10% ≤15%	9						2												2	100%
		9		1					1										1	1	50%
Research	>15% ≤20%	11							1										1		0%
	-	12					1												1		0%
			1																£41,276	£25,166	1
	•		•																		
																			Male	Female	
																	A	cademic	90	44	1
																	I	Research	3	3	
																	Total Sup	plements	£1,040,307	£442,766	1

Statistics table 11c: Count of all staff newly awarded market pay between 1st April 2023 and 31st March 2024 by staff category, School (or equivalent) and gender.

Staff category	Supplement % of Gi Salary	rade	Arts & Humanities		nities & Sciences	Physical Sciences	Techn	ology	Biolo Scie	gical nces	Clini Medio		Cou	ncil	General	l Board	s	ub-Total	
			M F	м	F	M F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	М	F	% F
		12				2											2		0%
		9 11		1			2										1 2		0%
		12				1	2										1		0%
		9		1	1				1								2	1	33%
		10				1											1		0%
		11 12		1		1				1							2	1	0% 50%
		9		1		- 1											1		0%
		12			1		1										1	1	50%
		12				1 1			1	1							2	2	50%
Academic		10 12			1	1	1										1 2	1	0%
Academic		9		1		- 1	1										1		0%
		11		1			1	1									2	1	33%
		12					1										1		0%
		12		1			4	1									1	4	0%
		10 11				`	1	1	1								1	1	50% 0%
		11			1													1	100%
	>75% ≤80%	12					1										1		0%
		12			1		1	4									1	1	50%
		12 12		1				1									1	1	100%
	12070 210070	12															£710,136	£406,963	0/0
		8										1	1				1	1	50%
		9											1				1		0%
		12 7					4						1				1		0%
		8					1						1	1			1	1	0% 50%
		9							1				2				3	•	0%
	>5% ≤10%	10												3				3	100%
		11												2				2	100%
-		12 7												1		1		1 1	100%
		9											3				3	•	0%
		10						1						2				3	100%
		11					1	1									1	1	50%
		9 10				1					1		2	1			3	1	0% 33%
Academic		12											1	1			1	1	50%
Related		9								1			2	1			2	2	50%
		7										1						1	100%
		9							2			1	2				2	1	0%
		10 11					1					- 1	2				1		33% 0%
		12											1				1		0%
		9								1								1	100%
		12											1	1			1	1	50%
		11 10								1				1				<u>1</u> 1	100%
		11		1			1			2								2	100%
		12												1				1	100%
		9								1								1	100%
		11		ł			1							1	<u> </u>		£304,135	1 £471,195	100%
A1	>5% ≤10%	4		1			1			1					1		2007,100	1	100%
Assistant																		£2,000	
	≤5%	7	1						1								2		0%
	>5% ≤10%	7	1			4											1		0%
		12 9	1	1		1	1										1 1		0% 0%
Research		9	 				2										2		0%
ļ	20/8 223/8	12	1														1		0%
	>55% ≤60%	12		<u> </u>						1					<u> </u>		676 450	1	100%
l				1			1		I		l						£76,453	£44,477	<u>ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ</u>
																	Male	Female	
															Ac	ademic	29	11	1
														A	cademic		27	28	
																Assistant esearch	0 8	1 1	1

Page 143 of 144

Statistics table 11d: Count of all staff newly an advanced contribution supplement between 1st April 2023 and 31st March 2024 by staff category, School (or equivalent) and gender.

Staff category	Supplement % of salary	Grade	Arts & H	lumanities		nities & Sciences	Physical S	Sciences	Techn	ology		ogical Inces	Clinical	Medicine	Co	uncil	Gene	eral Board		Sub-Total	
			м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	м	F	% F
	≤5%	9																1		1	100%
		9			1		1			1									2	1	33%
	>5% ≤10%	10							6	1									6	1	14%
		12							1		1	1	1						3	1	25%
		9			2		3	2											5	2	29%
	>15% ≤20%	10					1												1		0%
Academic	× 1070 =2070	11			2	1		1											2	2	50%
		12										1	1						1	1	50%
	>20% ≤25%	10							2										2		0%
	>25% ≤30%	9			1														1		0%
	>30% ≤35%	9			1														1		0%
	>35% ≤40%	9					1					1							1	1	50%
																			£229,882	£100,405	
	>10% ≤15%	9						1												1	100%
		9		1																1	100%
Research	>15% ≤20%	11							1										1		0%
		12					1												1		0%
																			£30,115	£17,948	

 Male
 Female

 Academic
 25
 10

 Research
 2
 2

 Total Supplements
 £259,997
 £118,353

Page 144 of 144